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NOMINATION OF RICHARD HELMS TO BE AMBASSAD(
TO IRAN AND CIA INTERNATIONAL AND DOMEST
ACTIVITIES *

MONDAY, FEBRUARY b5, 1973

Urntren STATES SENATE,
Coamrrrer oN Forelon RELATIONS,
Washington, D.C.
The committee met. pursuant to notice, at 10 a.m., in room 42
Dirksen Senate Office Building, Senator J. W. Fulbright [chairman
presiding,
Present : Senators Fulbright, Symington, McGee, Aiken, Pearsc
and Percy.
The Criatraan, The committee will come to order.,
* ® 5 * #* * »

The Crratkaran. The next witness is Mr. Helims to be Ambassad
to Iran.
[Mr, Helms biography follows:}

Broceary v Recrarn HELMS

Pasition for whlick eonsidered ) Ambassador {o Lran.

Pregent pogition: Direetor of Centeal Intelligence.

Office address: Contral Tntetligence Ageney, Washington, D.C.

Jtorn: March 30, 1913, &t Davids, Pennsylvnnia.

Legal rexidence: dMaryland.

Marital stalus: Married,

Feamily: Wile: former Cynthin MeRelvie,

Howe address: 3500 Wilael Avenue, Chevy Chase, Maryland 20015,

Pdueation: LA 1925, Willimus College,

Langrage ability: Fronch, Goerman,

FEaopericnee:

Nongovernmoent :

1955 87 Stafy Correspondent in Barope, United Pross,

1937-42 : Metmber, Business Staff, Indizanapatis Times Pablishing Co,

Militaey, 19421 Unifed States Naval Reserve: (13 TTexdguarters Eitste
Sen Frontier, (2) Oflice of Strategic Services,

CGovernment

14T~ With Central Inteltigones dgeney.

1065 66 : Dopuly Diiveetar of Central Intelligenee.

1966 to present : Director of Centeal Inlelligence.

Airards: Career Serviee Aword, Nadiona Civil Serviee Tongue, TO85,

lubs: UChevy Chase (AMaryiand).

WITNESS BACKGROUND

The Croamuaax, Me TTelms, we are very pleased to have you th
morning. Would vou for the vecord just state what yon linve he
doing the last 10 or 135 veurs?

1T ke testimany of Jamee Kooeh, nonidnes to he THeeetor of USTAL and Pranlel Moyndh:
nominee to he Ambassador fo Todia, who were also beard, appoirs An o =eparate valon
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STATEMERT OF RICHARD HELMS, DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA, NOM-
INEE TO BE AMBASSADOR T0 IRAN

Mr. Herss. T was working for the Central Intelligence Agency, Mr,
Thairman. .
¢ The Ciratemax, I am glad for it to come out at last. This has all
beon classified. .

I think this is the first time you have ever appeared before this com-
mittee in open session, isn’t it

Mr. ITerms. That is correct, sir.

The Cniamman. All these years.

Mr. ITximas. In all these years. o ] .

The CHAIRMAN. ATe you sure we were wise in having them in ex-
ecutive session §

Mr. Heras. Yes, sir, .

The Criatrmax. How long have you been Director of the Central
Intelligence Agency?

Mr. Herms. Six and a half years, sir. )

The Cismmrax. How long have you been with the Agency?

Mr. ITerars. Sinee it was founded in 1947. :

The Crramaran. Yon must be the senior member of the CLA.

Mr. ITerass. I think I am, sir.

The Crramaraw. T guess vou are,

Senjority is o very questionable principle, I understand from the
LR

Senator MeGer. Just sometime. )

The Crearyvs. Mr. [Telns, personally T regret seeing you leave the
ClA beeause I believe in seniority and experience, I think it has some
valne, T have a feeling that you know more about the CTA than you
do Tran. Do von think that is a fair statement ?

Mr. ITerars. I think that is a fair statement, Mr. Chairman.

CTA OATH

The Caarsax. Are vou under the same oath that all CTA men
are under that when you leave the Ageney you eannot talk about your
experiences there?

Alv. TTens Yes siv. T feel bound by that.

The Creamesay. You feel bound by that, too?

M 1leeas. T think it would be a very bad example for the Director
o be an exception,

The Creararas. Tt woukd be very useful, though. Tt would be very
helpful.

WrrNEss' KNOWLEDGE 01 IRAN

Tell ns ahont Tran then. You are going there. [ Laughter. |

You haven't taken an oath not to tell the committee ahout Iran?

Mr, Hevars. Well, Mr. Chairman, you know as much about Iran as
I do.

The Crianneax, Well-—

M Neews, T hope fo inform myself so that the next time T appear
Lefore the committee T will know a great deal more than T do today

3

and maybe T ean have some constructive and helpful statewent.
make.

The Cnamarax. You have been studyving Lran, haven't you. from
C1.\ point of view for a long time.

Mr. TIznas, Oh, yes, sir,

BUILDUT (F IRANIAN ARMED FORCES

The Criiateman. While we are on this subject. I have been rat
startled to hear in recent months about. a relatively enormous buil:
of their armed forees. I think I saw the other day that Tran has sp
about $2 billion on armaments in the last 3 or 4 ycars. Are yon
miliar with that?

Mr. Hersms. T have not looked into those exact figures. I had und
stood that the purchase of arins in this country would perhaps ct
to $2 billion but T do not know what has been spent in recent tin
Tt is my understanding that the Iranians arc in the process of m
ernizing their armed forces but the extent of this, and so forth
frankly have not gotten to, Mr. Chairman.

The Caamraax, Of course, it 18 their business if they want to sp
money on arms. The question arises what do they expect to do with
After the experience between India and Pakistan, it tronbles me v
nneh to see friendly conntries begin to arm like this, The immed:
question arose in my mind of what they intend to do with it. Do tl
have their eves on thetr neighbors or do any of their neighbors b
their eves on them, What is there in that area that seemed to just
that kind of vather unusual expenditnre for armaments.

I was not sware of any tension there that seemed to threaten Iv
Tt had not oceurred to me that Trag. a relatively small countrey, uoth
like ag powertful or as vich ag Tean. is abont to attack it,

Mr. ITriaes, Tt is my impression that Soviet arms have been go:
into Trag and into Syrin ancd 1 think that may be what is concern:
the Tranian Gevernment, plus the fact. as you know, the British h:
withdrrawn from the Persian Gulf and T would assine the Trani:
were inferested 1 being strong enongh to protect their interests the

The Csearaax, My bupression is that the aierms in Syria and T
are more related to the Tsracli war than to possible attack upon Tr:

Mr. e T ehink that s quite true, Me, Chairman,

The (namryas, That is an ongoing problem in that avea wly
only cmphuasizes the importance of our tryving to bring about so
settlement of that war. '

T don’t know. Mr. Helms, whether there 1s anything that we sho
ask vou about this morning sinee vou do not wish to talk about ve
experience inthe C1A, ’

Senator =yvmington. da verthave any questions?

COMMUENDATION OF WITNEss

Senator Syarixarox. Mo Chairman, T wonld first sav T have i
around this town a long tie, and believe Divector Tehns has est:
Nehed w vepatation which may well have eaved the Centeal Intel
tenee Neency Tromg o pood deal of addifional eriticism beeanse of
respect of all of us for b as o person and the way he has operat
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FOREIGN RELATIONS COMMITTEE MEMBERS' MEETINGS WITII SUBCOMMITTEE
ON CIA

T would ask a question or two about the operation. T believe I have
been on the armed services subcommittee of CIA since he first took
oflice. Perhaps at my suggestion, because at times this agency so clearly
involved foreign policy, a group of the senior members of the Foreign
Relations Commmttee by invitation met with that subcommittee for
sume years. Later that was abolished. Do you know why?

Mr. ITervs, No, sir, T have no idea.

OTERATION OF CHAIN OF COMMAND

Scnator SymanatoN. Under the Kennedy letter your people of the
Central Intelligence Agency report to the Ambassadors in question

Mr. HeLms. Yes, sir.

Senator Symincron. And if their work was not satisfactory to the
Ambassadors, it was handled.

Mr, Herms, Yes, sir.

Senator SyMmiNeTon. May I congratulate you in at least one instance
where it was handled,

The Ambassadors go through the State Department, do they not?

Mr. ITerms. Yes, sir, ‘

Senator Symiveron, How is it possihle for the Central Intelligence
Agency in Washington to report directly to the President—1I am talk-
ing organization now--at the same time their man in the field reports
to the Ambassador who, in turn, reports to the President.

T do not quite sce the nature of the chain of command.

It is no secret that the CTA has been running a major war in Laos,
directing it. but it 13 a fact that until this committee had Dlessrs.
Pincos ol Panl look into it. and later Messrs, Lowenstein and Moose.
the conduct of said war not only was handled without the approval
of the Congress, but without the knowledge of the Congress. This
waz becanse of the degree of the secrecy under which your ageney
operates, as well as your ageney’s budget.

How can yon have a chain of command in a country, where, in ef-
feet, onr Ambassador in that country directs the war, reports to the
State Department, but von do not veport to the State Department.
You anerate the war and report directly to the Tresident. Tt really
is the President’s Armv so far as Laes is concerned. T do not under-
stand how it operates, Would von comment 2

Mr. ITerye. Well, sir. the only comment that T ean make on it is
that in the end Ambassadors report to the President as well, and what
has been done in this area has heen done under the aegis of the Na-
tional Seenrity Couneil, and the Seerctary of State sits on that body
so that T think that it is there that these things come together, T grant.
vou the Togie of the organizational arrangement is open to auestion,
hut T think in the end it gets worked out in the National Seenrity
Couneil meehanism, '

STTT IN ©TA MESTONSTRILITIER

Senator Syanrxerax. Our former subcommittee counsel Roland Paul.
\ .

Loac et vmeitton m Taaende dan w120 Lol AT 1 IR

)

declassified hy State. Tt is n complicated story. I Liave great respect {or
Dr. Schlesinger, knowing him as a member of the Joint Atomic En
ergy Conmmmittee: but he has a long way to travel before he under
standds fully the operation you have run in the CIA,

The other dav. unfortunately, the first head of the CTA died, o
friend of mine. who came from the same town. At the time he beeame
the lhiead. we discussed it at length, when the National Security Act
was formed. At that time [ was in the Dentagon. As 1 understood, i
was roing to be an agency to gather intelligence, not an agency to oper-
ate wars in secreey without the knowledge of the people or the Con-
Eress. 7

Do you know when this shi{t came, when the CIA took on these
additional responsibilities. This is the last time we will have the priv-
jlego of seeing you in this role. Conld you give ns the benefit of your
knowledge ns to when all this new responsibility started, when the
change ocenrred in the original concept of the agency?

Mr. Heras, Well, it was certainly after he left, sir, and I apologize.
but I do not remeinber the exact date; it was sometime between 1047
and 1930, I think that Admiral Hillenkoetter was the director at the
time:

Senator SyatvetoN. The change was to operate more in the military
field ?

Mr, Hewms, I think it was a question, not so much of that, it was
an additionn] function that was given to the agency which came on
rather strong during the Korean War.

Senator Syarxerox, Mr, Chairman, T think this a very fine appoint-
ment. and believe the administration is fortunate to have Mr. TTelms
goto Iran,

Al Henars Thank you, Senator Synuington,

The Croamarax, Senator Pearson.

Senator Peansox. T do not have any questions. T just wish you well.
Alr Melis Toam not a greeat =tudent of that part of the workl, hn
when one reads the newspapers and thinks about some of the events,
this must be T think a very inportant assignment and a very ehalleng-
ing one. So in ovour fonr there Towisho vou the very hest of Tuek,

M Henw< Thank vou,Senator Tearson,

Tho Ceyavias, Senator MeGee,

CONLE STRIP, SrLerinos”

Senator MceCien, It s eather une=ual. Tthink, when a new A mbassador
guickly becomes the sahjeet of @ comie girip, 1 suppose you followed
Pluribus, which has some greal plue lines in there.

How ahumt the hicad of the CLA Tweeoming ambaesador?

Well. the fellow says, T hope T never el an invikation from him.

Whyis that

Peeanse I wonld have to meworize and then awallow (it

[ Langhter,]

Tf.l“ﬂk&' like the head of {he ('TA je coing to be a4 vory homlsome pmbassndor,
”"T"[ he ook great in that enfaway cond ¥

Welll the uthier follow spve, That ain't hin, <tupid, e is the Tjelease,

| Langhter.]

. ‘\.nl] 1 aninge the Taet (hat he ean’ repaie the pow amlassn-
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I think it is flattering they would pay this much attention. But it docs
foens on the importance of, 2s Senator Pearson has indicated, your new

role.
INCREASING IMPORTANCE OF ARFA

You alluded to the Persian Gulf and the other events that are tnking
place around there. Would it be fair if we interpret your particular
background, coming from where you do, ns a conscious decision to
place greater importance on what takes place in that part of the
world?

M. ITELMs. I think that is fair, Senator McGree. I do not think there
is any question but what that part of the world is going to become in-
creasingly important. It has been important all along, but will become
increasingly important. as our energy problems proliferate, and as we
lecome more and more dependent for Just plain oil on the countries in
that part of the world.

COMMENDATION OF WITNEGS

Senator McGee. T would join my voice with those who have ap-
plauded your leadership where youn have been. 1 think that has been
vefreshing and it has enhanced the credibility of the CTA and its role.

1t has also, I think, been a great tribute to your leadership in that
role. We hate to lose you there. I guess I would have to confess, with-
out knowing all the other details, that T would sleep better if you were
still there, but that is no reflection on your successor. It is simply the
fact that we liked your candor with the committee and that you were
as helpful as you could be and were honest enough to say “I don’t
know" when vou did not know.

I must say that T have no misgivings about the astuteness of your
performance where you are headed now. I think it is a very important
aren. and if vou have to leave us here we are glad to have vou there.

Ay, ITrears, Thank von, Senator MeGee.

Senator MeGee. Thank vou, Mr, Chatrman,

The Craryax. Senator Aiken. .

Sepator Atkex. T have no questions to ask. 1 am sure we will miss
Drick Helme, Tint hringing up his relations with the Congress, he has
proved he is a real diplomat and 1 hope he gets along as well over there
a= he has with the Congress,

Mo Heaes. Thank you, Senator Miken.

Senator Arcen. That is all,

The Ciamsran. Senator Perey.

MTPIVLNESS OF \\'I’I‘NESSFIS’ AMEETING WITH SUBCOMMITIER ON
MTLTINATION AL CORPORATIONS

Sepator Prrey. Mr. Hlelns, this committee has pstablished a suh-
corimuitfoe to study and conduet hearings into the role of multinational
corporations in the conduct of Amerjean foreign poliey. Would it be
holpful to these hearings to meet with vou hefore you leave? Your
s ice and connsel in this area wonld be extremely valuable to the
committee. What woulil yon suggest ¢

ATr. Thme 1T do not think that T heve anything to contribute.
=enator Pevey, 1hat conld not very easily e acguired from any of my
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associntes, iny former associates. I am no longer Director, as you knov
1 ceased to be on Friday, so I am actually a free man at the momen’
But T think that T would have nothing to contribute that would be ¢
any particular significance to the committee.

Senator Perev. So, if we have questions, it would be best to g
directly to the new Director.

Mr. Herms. 1 think so, sir, yes. They have the records.

Scnator Peroy. Fine,

QUERTION OF IRAN AND OIL CONSORTIOM

T think we are all very mnch intercsted in the Shah of Tran’s positio
on the oil consortium question following his announcement Januar
23, that his government will not extend the present agreenients whie
expire in 1979.

Could you give ns any feeling as to the attitude of the Shah on thi
and what brought about this decision on his part?

Mr. Herass. Well, T had understood, sir, without certainly havin
communicated with anyone in the Iranian Government, I had gimpl
understood that there was n feeling in Iran that the arrangement
that the oil companies had made with the Arab States were more favom
able than the ones they had with Tran, and this was an effort to equat
them. But T am not tutored enough in the precise details and pricin,
mechanism and all the rest of it to know how this would come out.

Senator Percy. Can you give us a feeling as to the significance o
the oil question for Iran; what percentages, for instance, of their gros
national income and foreign exchiange earnings come from oil?

Mr. Herms. Tt must be the large part of it.

Senator Prrey. TTow do vou view this question in the context o
Tran’s relations with the U.S.S.R. and other Communist countries.

Mr. TTense, I am sorry, sir. 1 do not understand that.

Senator Prrcy. How do vou view the question of changes in thei
oil-producing arrangements in the context of Tras relations wit
the Soviet Urndon and other socialist countries? What impaet does th
have on Fast-West relationships !
~ Al Herms. 1 wonld have thought that it wonld not liave an
pmpact o them, Tt s my understanding these are simply areangement
Detween the consortinm and the Tranan Goyvernment which does ne
Liave any elfect on anvihing else.

Senator Prerev, As the worlds cecoml largest petroleum exporte:
what impaet. t anve wonld an Teanian dakeover of prodo-tion m
o the continned stesdy <upply ol oil i the United States and othe
indlost rialized conntries?

e Heeas, Well, it oy anderstaonling that the issue heve s ne
that the Teanians intend to stop the fow of oil L it b= simply a proposs
a8 to who was going fa have certain ownership anld whao was goin
to have certain functions in this. Bt there e notline, as far ns
know, in any of the statements of the Shab of Tran that mulieates tha
there s any infention to eud ofl the oil or to stop the floving. Tt
Hillnlpf_\‘ a quedtion of the aremnoements neder whieh i - }_fuili;: to .
=nlid,

»“*(‘r]:ﬂm' Perev. With the TS5 companies having: about o 40 per
cent ntevest in the consartinan, how wonld von assers the potentin
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economic impact on the Tnited Stutes if the consortium agreement
wore ended?

Mr., Leras, Well, if 1 anderst and this correctly, the question liere
is who is going to handle the ail from the time it leaves the welhead
to the ports.

Back in 1051, if T understand correctly, the Iranian Government
nationalized the oil holdings in Iran. Then 2 or 3 years later, amn at-
rangement was made with the eonsortinm and some other arrange-
ments were made so that the Anglo-Tranian Qil Co., which it was
Lnown as at that time, would be compensated from this, and those
are the arrangements that have run through and are due to stand as
they are until 1979 in any event.

The question that the consortium and the Tranian Government are
now working on is what happens after that.

Sonator Percy. What role does ihe U.8. Government and our own
embassy have in this whole matter?

Mr. 11erms. T just do not know, Senator Percy. This is gomething 1
have to find out.

Qenator Pency. Ts this a case whete the primary regponsibility rests
with the oil companies themselves and they come to the T.S. Govern-
ment for assistance, or does it relate so directly to our national energy
crisis and future needs that the Government must assume the initiative
itself?

Mr. Her.ms. Well, T think this is the question by the administration
right now as to how this encrey crisis is going to be dealt with and this
iz only one small facet of it.

IRAN'E SECURITY POSITION AND NEED FOR U.S. MILITARY ABSIBTANCE

Qenator Prroy, Jn another area, the Yranian Prime Minister was
reported iy Tranian radio as telling a gronp of students recently that
Tran is militarily the strongest nation in the Middle Fast. How do yon
nesess Tran's security position today and its need for military assist-
ance from the United States?

About £402,000 in secarity assistance has been programed for fiseal

1075, .
(v, 1Trrass. Well, T had nnderstood, and I obviensly have to learn a
cireal deal more about these (things, but T thonght the Tranians bought.
what military equipment they neoded from the [Tnited States and paid
for it. Avnd as far as Tlnow, there i pothing in the pictnre that would
roguire {hem to ask for more military assistance from the TTnited States
than they have, in the past.

INANTAN ECONOMIC DPEVELOPMENT TROGRAM

Senator Peeey. Finally, there has been a tremendous program of cro-
nomie development earried onin Tran, and T was deeply impressed with
it inmy visits to that country.

What kind of progress do yon sce heing made, and in what ways can
we. as n Nation, contribute toward Uhis progress consistent with our
overall needs? )

M. e, Well, it 38 ny impression, and T assnme it corresponds
with veurs, that the Shal has made a preat effort to improve the Tof.

T L e et ameemrnee foreign investment in

4

an cffort to build his country up and make n hetter life for the peop
of Tran,and from all that T have seen and understand, he has had gre
suecess with this so far, ad there does not seemt to be any reason w]
this should not progress satisTactorily in the future.

COMMENDATION OF WITNESS

genator Perey. Mr. Chairman, T wonld simply like to state that
my 6 yearsin the Senate, Richavd Tlehins has been a superh public s
vant. § have never gone {o his ageney lor impartial and fact ual infe
mation without getting it. udgments were left to us, but the facts
known were presented forthrightly. Some of the finest. briefings [ ha
had around t}m world were from .\ gency personnel, who reflect the ve
ligh standards and high qualily that Richard Telms and his prec
cessors have built into the agency.

My. Tlelms, I appreciate your past assistance and T look forwa
not only to voting enthusinstically for your confirmation, but also
improved and strengthened relationships between the Tinited Sta
and Iran, which is a fine nation with a great potentinl for furtl
progress.

T think as the President’s representative there, you should contriln
itnmensely.

Mr. IEnms. Thank you, Senator Perey.

CIA'R CONNECTIONS WITH MULTINATIONAL QORPONATIONR

The Crairman. My, Helms, Senator Percy raised a question abx
the multinational corporations. which is n studly that has begun, !
we have not hnd any open sessions. One of the cases which was wid:
publicized last year alleged that the CLA hiad a great. deal to do w
and was very close to one of those corporations, apecitically the T

Would voueare fo elarify that situation? )

Mr. Tlrnsis. Well, sir, the ageney has connections with alt ki
of companies and corporations in the United States for purpose:
the aequisition of information and things of this kind. and 1 do
think—-it, wonld he not correct atall tosay {hat is relations with |
were any different than they were with any other eorporation,

The Criatraras, That raises @ very sevions question. 1 Tiad ho
ihat it was unique, ad that von Ji noi have that kind of velat
with all of the athers, Yo e saying voi Have similae refations v
allof the others!? S

M Hirars, Nogsir Do sorev il

The Coanarax. it aptmeded thiat way.

Mo, Tlears, FE that was (e indention. il that is what e thros
with you, g wns not whal 1 intended. T am not entively sure, i
feel that its relntionship with IUT on the part of the apeney tha
difterent from that of relationships with other American eonpal
ﬂu‘!l Tamnot zure what weare talling about, sir,

The Cramewan. T oam talking about the reports which eame
Ihl(]:‘l(:ﬂ‘i:‘ll‘ils:‘,t spring, i the s()—c'nll(:d Anderson ’l"’npvrs, indicating

Te was n very elose relationship hetween I'TT and the C1A o
put it another way, the CTA was nsing TTT for purposes of espion:
collecting dntu. - r
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I did not intend to raise this. Senator Percy prompted me to bring
this question up, and since you are here 1 might as well ask you about it.

Youare familiar with the Anderson Papers?

Mr, Hruns, Yes, sir, but the agency was not using ITT for espionage
purposcs.

The CiratraaN. Gathering of information maybe? Is that a better
way to putit?

Mr. ITeLas. Well, I have no doubt in the course of discussions between
members of the Embassy and ITT and Anaconda and various other
companies that information wag exchanged back and forth, I have
no doubt of that, but this hardly qualifies as espionage,

The Criatrmav. I must say it 1s hard to say what espionage is.

Ellsberg, as I understand it, is being prosecuted for espionage, but
it is liard for me to see it is espionage, too, It is very difficult. These
semantics have become impossible. All 1T meant was gathering
information.

What do you mean by espionage?

Mr. HErds, Well, sir, espionage, in the definition that we give to it,
is the hiring of an individual to acquire information without anyone
knowing that the individual is (a) acquiring the information or (b)
what he represents.

FORMER CIA MEN INVOLVED IN WATLRGATE BUGGING

The Cizairmax, That reminds me of another matter you might want
to clarity and comment on.

It scans that several of the people involved in the bugging of the
Watergate were former CIA men.

Mr. ITxrars. Former, yes, sir. They had all retired, they had left.
I have no control over anybody who has left. .

The Criamman. I know you do not. I am just asking you whether
it is true that they were former CIA. men. :

Mr. Heums. lyes sir, Hunt was, and McCord was,

The CHAIRMAN, ’Ihey were both former CIA. It was clear, I think,
in the ﬁa.per that they were no longer in your employ.

Mr. Herms, They had been, both been retired at ﬂast 2 years.

The CuairMaN. Two years, cl

OIA AND NATIONAL STUDENTS ASSOCIATION

Finally, in this respect some years ago we heard quite a bit about
the CIA and the National Students Association, All of that has been
cleared up-—or hagitt

‘What is the present status?

Mr. Herms. It has totally been cleared up, even including student
lieadquarters which have been taken over by them, and there are no
leins on it or anything.

The Ciramearan. 1t 1s all cleared up ?

Me Henars, Yes, sir,

CIA DISENGAGEMENT FROM RADIO FREE EUROPE
The CaairMan. You formerly financed, I believe, to a creat extent
] ) 4

40 o1 95 percent, Radio Free urope. Did y¢  not?
My ITenms. Yes, sir.

—

il

The Citaimarax. That has heen publicized, has it not? )

Mr. TTeLas. Yes, sir, that we are no longer involved with Radio F1
LLurope. . )

Thg CrramrMax. You are completely disengaged from Radio Fi
Lurope?

Mr. Hruus, Totally. i

The Cralnaan. You have no personnel ov anybody there. You ha
pothing to do with it ?

Mr. Herms. No, sir

VALUE OF CONTINUING RADIO FREE EUROPE

The Cramrman. That is all right. T wondered if you would cu
to give me your views ahont the value of Radio Free Europe unc
present. conditions. 1 mean recognizing it was created in 1850, 19
under very different conditions,

Do vou think that the continuation of it today serves any usel
purpose to this country ? o .

Mr. Herss, I vealize. My, Chairman, that this 1s a matter on whi
honest men may disagree. I happen to feel that Radio Free Euro
provides people in the conntries around the Soviet Union, particula
those other Communist countries which are associated in the Wars:
Iact with the Soviet Union, with the type of straight information a
the discussion of events not only inside their country but on the outs
that they get in no other way.

I think it has cont-ributeg. therefore, to the expansion of the amou
of information available to these people, and since I think that
who live in a democracy believe in the free dissemination of inform
tion, I think this is n net good as far as those countries are concernt
and I think that both of these organizations, Radio Free Europe, f
the so-called Soviet satellité countries, and Radio Liberty for t
Soviet Union, contribute valuably in this respect.

U.8. DEVOTION TO FREFEDOM OF INFORMATION QUEBTIONED

The Crairman. You say we are n democracy devoted to freedo
of -information. T was under the impression that there have been
considerable number of moves recent{f , and the morning paper inc
cates that there is a great difference of opinion about that here, su
as the incarceration of newspapermen who do not respond to the gra
juries, and the effect of the threats of Mr. Whitehead on those wl
do not behave, Are you sure that is an article of faith?

Mr. Herms. I have no comment on that.

INFORMATION PROVIDED BY RADIO FREE EUROFPE

The Curammayan. But coming back to that, you say it is a good thir
for these to have information. That ts information in arccordan
with the judgnent of VSEA, or formerly the CTAL You jndged wh
was good for them when von were running it, in any ease, did ¥
not? =o to you trath was whatever was said by the administratic
whatever it was, Johmson administration, Kennedy admimistralion.

If the I*resident gave a speech, fhat was infTormation. That was wh

yDU. g.n__,. Ll
AT
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The Criairsan. And you think this is worth $38 million a year to
do that?

My, Heras, Well, sir, in nddition to that, they were receiving in-
formntion about things going on in their own country which was not
aviilable to them in their own newspapers and their own radio.

The CrarMan. Things we thought they ought to know?

Mr. 1Teras. Things we learned about.

The CrarrMax. That vou thought——

Alr. Hinns, That we thonght would be useful. They were, after all,
facts: I mean it was not innuendo or things of this kind. They were
events, developments.

PURPOSE OF RADIO FREE EUROPE

The Criamracan. And the purpose was to stir up trouble, so that
Lopefully they would throw out their Communist government, was
it not?

Mr. IIeLms. No, sir, that has not been a purpose—-—-

The Criamrman. That was its original purpose

Mr. IIeLms. Ah, but that has been changed rather dramatically in
recent years, and it was not the purpose, at least since 1956, to my
cortain knowledge.

The CrrairMAN. If it is not the purpose of changing their govern-
ment, what is the purpose? What do you seek to achieve?

Mr. TTeLms. I would think the purpose, sir, was to cause an evolu-
tion in the thinking of those countries to bring harmeny into the world,
bring them to our way of thinking.

The Citarrman. Change their government?

Mr. HELms, Not necessarily, One can modify their government
within the strictures—— . ; - :

The CrammAN. Change of government policies?

Mr. ITeLms. Well, yes, sir. ' P -

WEHAT OAN. RFE DO THAT VOA CAN'T?

Tho CrarraiaN. What can the RFE do that the Voice of Amorica
cann}?t do? Can it reach anybody that the Voice of America cannot
reach?

Mr. TIenms. Well, T believe that the listenership of RFE has been
established as being a considerable one. The USIA and its Voice of
Amoriea is an American governmental institution. When Radio Free
Furope was established, it was an effort to get a radio and a type of
Iroadeast which would be wider in its spectrum.

‘The Cramaay. But it was a governmental institution, too, was
it. not ?

My, 1leias. T beg your pardon?

The Criaiemav. It was a (Government institution, too, was it not ?

Mr. Heras, Guided by the 1.8, Government ; yes, sir.

The Ciratanaw. You financed it ?

v, 1ras. Yes.

The Ciraimyan. And you guided it while-—

My, ITeras. That is right.
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The Cuatemas. By deception you made them think it was priv:
and, therefore, you think you developed a different attitude towa
it. So you are plaving upon the fact that you erented a false nmupn
gion in their mind that this was n free and independent ageney a
therefore, you think that we showld continue to support it beest
there are still those benighted people who think it 1s a private a
independent agencey.

Mr. Tlerats, Well, theve are poor, benighted people in this count
who think a lot of the broadensts from the Communist world are u
official, clandestine even thongh, as advertised s stch. they certuit
are not.

PAYING FOR BOTIL YOA AND RFE QUESITONED

The Cirairaan. T have no objection to its being continued 1f ¢
Europeans will pay for it. 1 do not see why we should pay for be
the Voice of America and RF1S. RFE costs approximately $3% milli
and we ave spending 200 willion on USLA, and about &) million
that is for the Voice of America.

I do not see the justifieation for doing it twice. Tt is like the overk
on the atomic bombs. If we enn kill themn onee, T would think t}
ought to be suflicient. If we can give them the President’s speect
once, that ought to be enough. I do not know why they have to ha
it twice.

WIIY NOT SEI' UP RADPIO FREE CHINA?

I think the CIA spent about $500 miltion on it, during the con
of its life. ITaving spent as much as you did, if I were you I would 1
to justify it in nny ease. But if this is all such a good thing. why do
not set up a Radio Free China to inform those poor benighted native

Senator AIKEN. We hiad one, did we not ?

Mr. Heums. I have often wondered.

The CuatrMax. Why did you not have one? .

There was one, I believe, in Korea that was capable of broadeasti
into China, was there not ?

er. Heras, I do not know anything about that one. I have Le:
of it.

‘The Crairman. Radio Free Koren, something like that, and T u:
to see these pamphlets.

WOULD WITNESS RECOMMEND STARTING RFE TODAY?

Do yon think if we were starting all over foday witliout this ha
ground of having eresteld this audicnee of true helievers who think
is a sonrce of obicetive truth, would vor yecommend we start a Iia
Free Bnrope today i i was nof alveady inheing !

M. Flenaes, Dnnst confess Mr. Chairman, that is something Il
never thonght abont, .

The Ciameay, Think abont it a minute. What would von think?

Do you really think von wonld,in view of the change inour attife
the Tresident’s ehanee fownrd Russia and the Ostpolitik of W
Brandt, and all the other things!

Me. Ilgrars. T think it would he pretty difficult fo do, Tet’s pu
that way. )
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The Cirairman, I know it would be difficult. Do you think it would
bo wise to do it if you could? i ) o

Mr. Herss, Well, there are so many practical difficulties 1n con-
nection with it, T doubt you would get it done even if it were wisc.

NET GOOD FROM RFE AXND RL

But I do think, T want to repeat what I said a few moments ago:
1 think that Radio Free Europe and Radio Liberty, the way they have
een conducted in the last 10 years here, have been a net good and if
they cost $38 million, T think it was worthwhile having $38 million.

You look at it, you just a moment ago said that with the changes in
flie world and different attitude on the part of the Soviet Union, Willy
Brandt’s Ostipolitilt and all of these things, there are some forces
that have been at work in the world to create these conditions, and T
am not at all sure Radio Free Europe and Radio Liberty have not
contributed to bring these things about. )

The Criammax. How do you get that arrangement? What is the
connection there?

Mr. Hrrars. The connection is that the cold war, after all, was played
by two sides. Tt takes two to dance, and certainly the Soviet Union
was fairly hard-nosed in times past. )

You just said this morning you do not think they are as hard-nosed
now. Certain events conspired to change attitudes inside nations and
hetween nations, and I think that if you were to look over the pro-
graming of Radio Liberty nnd such things in years past, yon would
find that this has all been in favor of just this kind of an evolution.

The Crrammaxn. You think that is a result of Radio Free Europe?

Mr. HeLms. T do not say it is a result of that individually. I say it
is simply one factor in these developments.

Senator Percy. Mr. Chairman, would you yield for a question?

The CuammaN. Yes; I yield.

SPENDING BY SOVIET UNION AND ALLIFS TO JAM RFE

Senator Percy. Mr. Helms, can you tell us how much the Soviet
T'nion and its allies have spent or spend a year to jam Radio Free
Furope!?

Mr. HeLms, More than twice what Radio Free Europe costs.

Senator Percy. Do you think that because they are spending twice
as much for jamming as we are spending to tranamit, that there must
bo certain liberalizing pressures that have been brought about by
Radio Free Europe? Do you think that they feel pressures on them as
a result of these broadeasts to do certain things that they might not he
inclined to do otherwise !

Mr. HeLms. Well, I think it is perfectly true they do¢ not like these
broadcasts. I mean they have made that clear on various occasions,

DESIRARILITY OF BROADCASTING FACTUAL INFORMATION .

Senator Prroy. I have seen the transition in Radio Free Europe
programing and have participated in hroadeasts from Munich. There
seems to be no attempt that T have seen Lo transmit the old, cold war
type of information or te ferment something, but simply to give
factual information.

15

Tor instance, it is not. wise for all Kastern European nations to h:
full information about an accord that has been reached betw:
Chancellor Brandt amd East Germany; that there is now access by
and forth: that West Germans can visit family members in kE:
Germany, and that there is a remarkable change in general ¢

Mr. Heomes. I think that is true and if I didn’t make it clear in wi
I said earlier, the broadcasts have been designed in the last 10- to |
year period to bring about what we would hope te be an cvolation
the manner of thinking of the Eastern European countries.

Senator I’ercy. I understand that when the President’s arrival
Pcking was announced, indicating a dramatic change in policy towa
the People’s Republic of China, less than a minute was devoted to t]
l)g Radio Moscow, Was it not desirable for Radio I'ree Europe to
able to transmit daily broadcasts as to what the President was actual
doing in the ’cople’s Republic of China and the nature of his visi

Mr. Hioms. I would have thought so.

Senator Percy. When we have a space achisvement, is it not go
for us to have the attention of Eastern European peoples on su
accomplishments?

Mr. Hrrys. I think so.

Senator Prrcy. Is there any other way of their getting informatio:

)lIr. HEenms. Not that I know of, except through VOA and the
radios.

Senator PErcy. As the chairman knows, T had the personally ve
unhappy responsibility during my first week on this comnmittee
have to oppose the chairman’s position on this. I collected the sign
tures of 66 Senators on a resolution of support for Radio Free Euroj
We have a division of opinion in the Senate on the value of these pi
grams, and I am following with great interest the Commission th
was established, headed by Dr. Milton Eisenhower, to respond to t!
chairman’s suggestions that there be a greater sharing of respon:
bilities and costs of operating Radio Free Europe. I am thorough
sympathetic with his attitude on this, but I also feel we have rre
responsibility ourselves. In the end, we benefit tremendously fro
providing true information and, through the power of knowledg
having liberalizing forces exerted in Eastern Europe that make po
sible now accommodations to lessen the tensions and bring us, as tl
President has said, to an era of negotiation rather than confrontatio

CONTINUING INSTITUTION SUPPORTED

I would just want to say that I respectfully a i j

) _ gree with the Chai

man about burden-sharing, but T also Eelleve that it should be a maj

responsibility of ours to see that this institution continues.
Thank you.

GOVERNMENT INFLUENCE IN PUBLIC BROADCASTING AND PRESS

The Caamman. T guess we have spent enough time on this. T wis
th&}s this great enthusiasm for information that the Senator express:
g'.ilsltli bl? a:lpphed to the domestic scene and our own pnblic broa
" E»Il(‘%)ltlll? wc)int' own television stations and our own newspapers coul
thap ol raged to tell the truth, too, and not be under the kind of wra)

at this Administration is secking to pul on then,



16

Serator Percy. If T may say so, T served as Chairman of the Ford
Foundation Adult Education Commisison for 2 yenrs and we it $20
million into starting educational television. I have expressed my own
view that there seems to be too much government intervention in pib-
lic broadeasting. I objected to Firing Line, Bill Buckley's program,
being taken off, as the removal of this program would represent undne
government, influence in public broadcasting which T think should be
left ns free as possible.

The CuamrMaN, Yes; but it isn’t. As T understand, the Administra-
tion is asking for $46 million for Radio Free Europe for 1974. A while
ago I said $38 million is the request for the current year. So they nre
expanding it at the same time they are liquidating our own domestic
broandecasting, what you might call, Radio Free America. Supposedly,
the public television was supposed to bring objective news to the peo-
ple, and now they are liquidating that and, as you know, the President
vetoed the bill,

It seems very odd to me we are so interested in taking the trath to
the benighted people of Eastern Europe but denying it to the people
of the United States, which is a very odd posture, I think, for us to put
before the world.

Thank you very much, Mr. Helms.

Mr. Herys, Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

"ll;he Cuamman. T am very glad to have you here and we wish you
well.

Mr. ITeLms. Thank you, sir.

[Whereupon at 11:45 a.m., the Committee adjourned, subject to the
call of the chair.] . ‘

[IExECUTIVE SEBSION ]

NOMINATION OF RICHARD HELMS TO BE AMBASS.
DOR TO IRAN AND CIA INTERNATIONAL AND Dt
MESTIC ACTIVITIES

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 7, 1873

Untren STATES SENATE,

CoMMrrTEE oN FoREIGN RELATIONS,
Washington, D.C.

The eommittee met, pursiant to notice, at 10:05 a.m., in room 3-1
the Capitol Building, Senator J. W, Fulbright [chairman], presidin

Present : Senators Fulbright, Symington, Pell, Aiken, Case, Jav!
and TPerey,

The ('fatRMAN. The committee will come to order.

OVPENING STATEMENT

The Foreign Relntions Committee iz meeting this mornin%l in ¢
eentive session with Mr. Richard Ylclms, former Director of the Ce
tral Intelligence Agency, and Ambassador-designate to Iran for fi
{her discussion of gquestions which have been raised by members of i
committee, as well as other Senators, subsequent to the public heari
at which Mr. TTelms appeared on Monday.

The mecting this morning was called in the first instrnce becar
of a story in yesterdny’s New York Times headlined : “CTA Discloses
Trained Police from 12 Agencies.”

This story in turn was based on a letter of January 29 from Mr. Jo
AL Maury. legislative counsel to the CTA, to Representative Todwa
. Koch, responding to an inquiry which Mr. IKloch had made of t
CIA regarding an carlier New York Times story of December 17.

The two newspaper stovies and Mre, Maury’s letter will ha placed
the recard at 1his peint, Copies wre also available for members of 1
commitiee,

["The information veferred to follows:]

[From the New York Times, Feb. 6, 1073]
CLA. Dascrnsts T 1'RATNED Polter Frow 12 AGENCIRS
({Tx David Burnham)

The Ceniral Tnlelligenee Ageney has acknowledged training policomen [r
ahont w dozen eity and county police forees in the United States on the handl
of explosives, 1he detection of wiretaps and the organization of infelligence fi

The nelenowledaerment {hat he CUAL g frained peliceien feom approximat
12 dn wies in the last two years was made by John M. JMar
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legistative counsel for the C.I.A,, In a letter to Represcntative Edward I, Koch.
AMr. Koch, a Manhattan Democrat, snid that the training activities of the C.1.A.
violated the existing law and should be investigated by Congress. He called the
matter to the attention of Representative Chet Holifield, Demoerat of Californin,
chairmnn of the House (Government Operations Committee, and Senator Sam
J. Ervin, Jr., Democrat of North Carolina, chairman of the Scnate Judiciary
Subcommitter on Constitutional Rightsa,

Mr. Koch on Dec, 28 had asked Richard Helms, the recently retired llirector
nf Central Intelligence, about the agency’s domestic activities after it was dis-
closed that 14 New York policemen bad been irained in the handling of political
intelligence files last September.

Responding to Mr. Koch's inquiry, the C.I.A.’s legislative counsel wrote on Jan.
29 that fewer than 50 policemen, “from a total of about a dozen city and county
police forces, have received some kind of ageney briefing in the past two years."”

The counsel, Mr. Maury, said that the training sessions “have covered a variety
of subjects such an the procedures for the processing, nnalyzing, filing of informa-
tion, wecurity devices and procedures, and metal and explosives detection
techniques.”

In a statement prepared for insertion in today's Congresgional Record, based
on both Mr. Maury's letter and an earlier telephone conversation, Mr. Koch
deseribed the troining as invelving ''the handling of explosives und foreign weaj-
ons, As well as gudio control measure techniquer.”

The Representative suid Mr. Maury had explained that “andio control mmeasure
techniques” involved the detection of wiretaps end bugs” in which foreign in-
terests ure involved.”

‘NG COST TO RECIPIENTS'

Mr. Maury said that the C.ILA, “brieflngs have been provided at no cost to the
recipients.” He added. “Since they have been accomplished merely by making
avnilable, insofar as thelr own duties permit, qualified agency experts and in-
struetors, the cost to the ageney is minimal.”

In his request to Mr. Holifleld for an investigation hy the House Government
Operations Committee, Mr, Koch said that “since the C.I.A, is barred by statute
from participating in law-enforcement activitles In the United Btates, T con-
gider their disregard of the law most serlous.”

Mr. Maury, however, in his letter to Representative Koch, said that “we [the
C.1.A.] do not consider that the activities in question violate the letter or the
spirit” of the law. The National Security Act of 1847, which authorlzes the es-
tablishment of the C.I.A., provides that “the agency shall have no pelice, sub-
toenn, law-enforcement or internal-sécurlty fanctions.”

Mr. Koch. in his statement for The Congressional Recard, said that the C.LA.
hnd provided him with the nameg of some of the jurisdicticns whose policemen
had been trained but asked him “to keep the specifie locations confidential be-
rause the agency pledged this confdentiality to those police departments.”

Though Mr, Koch raid the request for seerecy “makes It even more incumbent
that the C.1.A. he probihited from any training of this nature,” he did not dis-
clnge the loeations in his statement. Mr. Koch, however, did make them availahle
to the House and Senate committees he asked to investigate the training
activities,

An independent and relinble source has told The Times that in addition to
the 14 policemen from New York, the C“.T.A. has acknowledged training police
officinls in Bosion, Washington, D.C., Montgomery Connty, Md., and Fairfax
Ceunty. Va. It eould not be determined where the hatance of the jurizdictions are
sHuated,

CEXTRAL TXTRLLIGERCE AGENCY,
Washington, DO Jawwary 20, 1973,

Flime Bowsun 1. Koetr,
Howse of Representatives,
Washington, I

Twoan Mpi, Wocr: This s in respounse to yonr letter to Mr, ITelms of 28
Dorembor 1972, regarding a1 New York Times story deseribing seme briefings
whivh the Central Intelligence Apency has providsd to the New York Iolice
Department, gl to yory eeamest daring onr felephone conversiitieon on the
cpe snbjeet on 20 Tannary 1975,
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ine the ficst question in your Jetter. T do nut Lave o precise Apure b

1 (g;gi\l:gurs you that {los:.q than iifty police officers all told, from n total of |_11m

a dozen eity and county police forces have roeeived some kind of Agency brict
- he past two YeQArR.

“i'?l]\i(l-lmtl b£vﬂ]1£ﬁ have covered a variety n_t’ F_‘.\ll!.lf.‘i'tﬂ ruch as the .Dr'm‘(‘(]'l!r

for the procesking, analyzing, Aling and retrieving information, security deviv

and procedures, atl metnl nnid explorives detection technigues. « -

These briefings have been provided nt no cost to the recipients. * inr-!( the
have been accompliched merely by making available, insofar as thelr oth
duties permit, gualitled Ageney experts and instructors the cost to the Agen:
is minimal, s of 1

All of these briefings have peen conduneted in rerponse fo the requests o
various recipienis, The Agency intewds to contiune to respond to such reques
on matters within its competence and authority, and to the extent possible wit

i fering with its primary mission. .
“llitlef:gt:l:!t{ng L;lle Agvn]v_v's nuthority to ennduet ."-ln(']I ht'i?ﬁ]‘lﬂﬂ.'tlll‘ .\ntl.«‘:l{
Gpenrity Act of 147 (1".1.. BO-I64, ns amended) speciflenlly provides that 't
Agency shall have no police, subpoenn, lﬂ\\nvnfnr('mnﬂnF powers, or lnt(_'rn.:
gocurity functions” We do not congider that the aetivities in question vml.'l
the letier or spirit of these restrictions. In our judgment, they are sntlirely co
aintent with the pravisions of the Omuibng Crime Control and Safe Streets A
of 1006R (P.L. 90-301, 42 TLS.CLA. 3701 et aeq). In enacting fhat baw it wasa t
declared policy and purpose of Congress “to nrsist Stufe and loeal govprnn}r_-u
in strengthening and improving Inw enforcement at every .lpvvl hy nation
nesistance’’ and to . .. cneonwrage resentch and development direeted townrd
improvement. of aw enforcement and the development. of new methods for ft
prevention anr reduetion of erime awd the defectinon and apprehension
criminals’ (42 TLE.CLA, 3701). By the sume low Congress nlsn authorized f.l
Law Enforcement Assistance Adminigtration to use available services, equi
ment. personnel and facillties of the Depn ctment of Justice and nf_‘“ntln-r civili:
or military agencies and ingtrnmentalities”” of the Federal Govermment
carry out its function (42 1.8.C.A. 870G,

The identitier of the individunl police forcex which have attended these hrie
ings have, by mutual ngreement, heen kept confidential and I would therefo
apprecinte your treating the tnformation 1 gave you In our conversation 1
garding these identities accordingly. ]

T trust the feregoing information is responsive to your interests, and 1 wi
be glad to discuss the matter with you further if yon so derire.

Sincerely,
Jouw M. MavUny,
Legislative Counacl,

[From the Xew York Times, Dee. 17, 1072]

Fourtern Ciry Poricemen Got C.LA, Traixine-—Learxep Iow To ANALY:
AND HANDLE IXFORMATION

(Dy David Burnhnm)

Fourteen New York Policemen —ineluding First Deputy Poliee Commission:
Willinm II. T. Smith and the commander of the department’s Intelligencs Dis
sfan—reesived training from the Central Intelligenes Ageney in Reptember.

A spokesman for the LA, Angus ‘Thaermer, confirmed  that the 14 Ne
Yorkers L Leen given toaining bt denied that the sgeney had regulae instn
tiem programs for loeal police ollivials,

AMr. Thuermer aelknowledged, Tovweser, that “there have beerr 2 numher
oeensionsg when similor conrtesios Tnne been oxtendod (o police oflicers e
different cities aronnd the connlry.™

In respomge to au ingniery, M. Thuermer siadid lie was not able to deternd
how muany police offieinds or Low sanuy deparbnents ol come to e Washit
lort area to reeeive sireney froining.

“Tdanht very mueh that they keep Chat kind of information,” he added,

MroThuermer seoffed when asked whether (he ageney™s traiaing of pelicenen
“ome of whiom are pecponsille foe collecting information about potitical aer
Ee-mvinltted the copgressionnl fegixdotion that conted the C LA to cerveln
Sl evalunte intelizence reladines (o national =ecnrite, Cpeavided that the agen
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shall have uo police, subpoena, lnw-enforcement powers or internal security
functiens,”

Twelve of the New York policemen—one captain, three lieutenants, five ser-
geants and three detectives—received four days of training from the C.ILA. in
a facility iu Arlington, Va., begioning last Sept. 11, according to the Pollce
Department.

Commissioner Smith and Deputy Chief Hugo J. Masinl, commander of the
Intelligence Division, attended one day’s training, on Sept. 13,

Commisgioner Smith said during an interview that in conuection with the
reorganization of the department’s intelligence work, “we decided we needed some
training in the nnalysis and handling of large amounts of information.”

Mr. 8mith gaid the department had decided that the C.ILA. would be the best
ptace for such training. “They pretty much set this up for us,” he explained,
“The troining was done grulis, only costing us about $2,600 in transportation
nnld ledging,"

Both the International Association of Chiefs of Police, a professional organi-
zation that does police efficiency studles and runs tralning seminars on a variety
of law-enforcement subjects, and the Federal Bureau of Investigation said
lliey were not equipped to provide instruction on the storage, retrieval and
analyrig of intelligeuce information.

One branch of the Police Department's Intelligence Division, the security in-
vestigation rection, is the subject of a pending guit in Federal court here. The
wnit, filed by a group of political activists, charges that the surveillance and
infiliration nctivities of the security sectiou violate “the rights of privacy, free
speech and association granted and guaranteed” the plaintiffs “by the United
Btates Constitution.”

The present reorgnnization of the security section-—and the part of the Intel-
Iigence Divislou that collects information on organized erime—is being financed
Iy o $166,630 grant from the Law Enforcement Assistance Administration, a
hranch of the Justice Department. As of October 13, a police roster indicated
that there were 365 policemen assigned to the intelligence Division.

The CHAmMAN. In addition to that item which appeared in the
Ppapers, Senator Ervin, who is chairman of the (Government Opera-
tions Clommittee, and 1s interested in the operations of the CIA, if
any, in its relation to the recent Watergate incident, has requested that
T inquire about some questions that had been raised in other articles,

SWEARING IN OF WITNESS

T think, Mr. Helms, in view of the nature of these questions, it
would be appropriate that you be sworn as & witness, which is custom-
ary where we have investigative questions. Would yon raise your
hand and swear. Do you solemnly swear to tell the truth, the whole
truth, and nothing but the truth, so help you God ?

Me Hreeas. 1 do,sir,

QUESTION O EOCII LETTER

The Criararax. We will start with the question of the Koch letter.
That was the first item mentioned. You are fairly familiar with that,
Tialeit?

STATEMENT OF RICHARD HELMS, NOMINEE T0O BE AMBASSADOR
TO IRAN

AMr Tlensa, The letter, T am. yes. sir.
What is involved hiere, and T want to sav that T am glad that T have
an opportunity to come before you to discuss this because, frankly,
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what is involved here is nothing but what we regard as a publi
spirited nct and it started in the following fashion. ‘ '

About 4 years ago or so T was having dinner with the police chic
of four or five major cities. T was doiny this beeause in various wa:
in connection with our investigations of our p'ersonncl and work m
so forth these police associations or organizations have been he_lpfu
so I thought it would be a friendly thing to have them to dinne

In the comse of our dinner conversation, which ranged over a wic
number of things, I was rather appalled to learn that in almost all «
ihese police departments there were no intelligence files, In othe
words, if a criminal had a record in the 32d precinet and was arreste
two or three times and was picked up next in the 15th precinet the:
was nothing in police headquarters to indieate that the man had eve
been arrested before, And many of these police chiefs agreed this was
bael gifuation.

So, T said, “Well, at least there ig one thing we know how to do |
the Central Intclligence Agency and that is how to set np intelligen
records and files and nethods of keeping these files, and, as an ind
vidua! Ameriean citizen who is interested in lnw and order and deeene
in his community, if there was any way that we could help to instru
you ns to how these files are indeed set up 1 would be glad indeed t
have p man available”

T heard nothing more about this until about 2 months later on
police chief, that is, the gentleman from Chicago, said he wounld b
interested, so I was able to put o man, who understood abont files an
how yon make records trncL and so forth, in touch with them and I
helped them establish a system for keeping this information.

As the years have gone on, it has been the consistent policy of miin:
and T say mine is when I was Director of the Agency, that anythin
we invented or devised ot wete able to do in the Agency that T though
would be helpful in the field of law enforcement we have turned ove
to the FBI, and in more recent times Law Enforcement Assistane
Administration, the LEAA. |

For example, some time ago in connection with a probletn, and
recurring problem, in the Vietnamese war, where certain indjvidual
were Vietcong at night and supposedly law-abiding South Vielnumos
citizens in the daylight, our technicians devised a nontoxic spra
which when sprayed on a man’s hand as soon as the spray dries an.
the hand is subjected to ultraviolet light, if that hand has been i
contact with metal any time in the preceding 24 hours, it will shes
this. IZnch metal has a distinctive color wnder the uliraviolet, som
red. some purple, some golid, and so forth: so it was possible to tel
that that fellow had had & handzn in his hands during that perioc

In other words, we (honght sinee this worked in Vietnam—we hae
& chance to fest it in Lhundreds of eases—the police organization
mugeht find it usefnl. After atl, tf they had picked up in a few hours th
fellow who had shot Senator Stennis and he didn't have a gun on hin
You would have been able to fell e had o gun in his hands during
Ireceding period, and abont the size of the gon.

Wealso developed a svstem whese treatine a cloth with chemien
Hl}d I wiping ofl a man's hands vou ean tell whether he Tued deal
With explosives or not. Tt seented to us, it secmed ouby proper that th
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domestic law enforcement agencies be given the benefit of it, and we
have given

QUESTION I8 PROPRIETY OF ACTIONS

The Cuamman. I don’t think anybody questions your capacity to
do all these things. It is the responsibility, in view of what we thonght
was & restriction upon the CIA’s operating domestically. I thonght
your responsibility was through the FBI. They conduct a very
thoronghgoing school, as you know, with formal graduations every
year, for these police departiments. Whatever you would have to con-
;riblute, I would Iave thought would have been given through the
TR

Mr, ITeLms. Well, it has been, sir. But in the case of the—I was
just going to come to the case of the New York policemen.

The Crairman. That is the only question, It is not your very sophis-
ticated methods. It is whether or not it is proper for you to directly
beeome the mentor of our police. Somewhat like the 1dea of USIA
propagandizing the United States.

Mr. [IeLms. Oh, no, Mr. Chairman,

The Cramman. They make some pretty good films, but they are
not supposed to be shown to the Anerican people.

CASE OF NEW YORK POLICEMEN

Mr. ITeLms. Let’s tnke the ense about the New York policemen. The
first deputy commissioner of the New York police came to the agency
and said that on advice of a lawyer from the Ford Foundation who
was advising him—I believe the man’s name was Kerstetter—that the
agency has the best files and retrieval system in the U.S. Government.

CIA TILES AND RETRIEVAL BYSTEM

The CaamMan. The FBI does? 3

Mr. HeLys. The CTA does. | o

The CratrmaN. Yours is better than the FBT §

Mr. Herms. Yes, sir.

Senator Case. On what system ?

Mr. HeLms. I beg pardon?

Senator Case, Best files on what?

Mr. Herme, On files of individual names., After all, we maintain
espionage files for the 1.8, Government, so we have to have records
of all of these individuals, and this is a system of storing the informa-
tion and then heing able to retrieve it and the retrieval is the more diffi-
cult part and some yvears ago we got into a terrible problem about this
heecause we were having difficulty in getting the cards and Ales
leeause there were so many of thein. With the coordination of the
IBM, we devised a brandnew system whieh docs not exist any place
else in the 1.5, Government. o fur as I am aware, for storing and
refrieving this kind of personnel information.

The Cruamarax, And the IFBIL does not have a comparalie one?

Mr, ITerys No,sic. .

The Criamarax, They used to pretend they did, You hre suppos=l
{oy endd them ap and they are supposed to prodoee a voluminons record
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instantancously on nearly cveryhody. I dont know whether
Ioover would agree with you or not. Thd he ever agree with
that vonrs was better than his?

Mr. HeLams, I don’t recall ever discussing it.

DOMESTIC RESFONSIBITITY OF CIA

The Chairman. The nnrrow point T want to discuss, whieh is ra
by Mr. Koch, 18 what is the domestic responsibility of CIA? Arc
supposed to keep records on domestic criminals and domestic

Mr. Hruvs, No, sir; these are counterespionage files, but files
records can be kept with various names and in vartous ways.

The Crmamran, The very narrow question is should you t:
police officers when the FRI overtly does it. I think everybody assu
that is the agency to do this. We didn’t think CIAwas supposed t«
this.

Mr. Herums, I quite agree, and we don't train police officers. We «
ducted n seminar for these men for 3 days and told them how
set up files and how you go about the method of retrieval, and t
was nll that was involved.

The Chairman. Ts that all?

Mr. Hrrys. That is all that was involved.

The Chairman. AH right,

CIITFF OF RADIO FREF FUROPE POLISII DESEK

Thero are one or two other questions. Do you know who thé cl
of the Polish desk of Radio Free Furope is and has been during

last year?

Myl;. Hyerms. No, gir, T don't.

The CrairMAN, Does anybody ?

Mr. Herwms. I don't know his name. -

The CramMan. Who in the CIA, would know about this? Whe
familiar with the personnel?

" Mr. ITerms. 1 don't know that anybody is any more because
ave

The Cuairaan. Who was last up until—

Mr. HeLms, Well, it was a Fellow named Richardson over there.

The CraatrMan. What is his first name ?

Mr. ITrmea. John, T believe,

The Cramrman, John Richardson?

Mr. Henms. I think he is the one.

The Criarmaran. How do Tidentify him ? Ts that all T need ?

Mr. Herars, T would think that the sensible thing to de actua
would be to ask somebody to eall Mr. Karamessines amed e coutd en
npowith thi<o Tle is in elaroe of that aven and find someone.
Richardson is the correct one

The Criamas, You wonldn't know who that was?

Mr. ITkrus. No, sir: I don't,

FUGENTO ROTANDO MARTINEZ

FT]IG‘ Criamax, There have been soeveral articles, one in the N
orl ey T he TWashinetan Pact A Taseeanee 1= .
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Washington Post on January 7. You may be familiar with these. They
are all very much the same. T will read to you fromn the Hersh article of
January 14,1973, and I will put it in the record.

“One member of the Watergate team, Eugenio Rolando Martinez,
was an active employee of the Central Intelligence Agency at the time
of the break-in and kept a diary. He was stricken from the CTA’s pay-
roll within a day of lus arrest and the diary was subsequently found
by Federal investigators in the trunk of his ¢ar parked at Miami Inter-
national Airport.”

Do you know who Mr, Eugenio Rolando Martinez is?

Mr. Heuwme, T don’t know him personally, sir. Mr. Martinez was
never an employec of the Central Intelligence Agency. He was on a re-
tainer of $100 a month at that time, seen ocensionally by a representa-
tive of the Agency. His role was simply to identify to us, from those
legal and illegal immigrants from Cuba, those individuals whom he
thought might be of interest for informational purposes, He simply
was to identify them and we took it from there. It was a very loose
kind of arrangement in which he reported in from time to time. And it
is indeed true s soon as it was found out he was involved in the Water-
gate thing we simply turned Lim off and have not talked to him since.

The CrarmMan. How would you describe him again? e was not an
emplr;_vee but on a retainer? What do you call Lhim, a consultant or
what?

Mr. Herms. No, sir; in this case T think you can say that this was a
fiduciary relationship, but he was not an employee on the rolls of the
Central Intelligencs Agency.

The Crareman. How would you describe it? He was employed to
provide and give services |

Mr. Herms. Let me step back just a minnte so we are talking shont
the same thing. When we refer to a CIA employee, we refer to those
who are nctually hired by the Central Intelligence Agency or on our
rolls in Langley and are considered to be employees of the Govern-
ment Apency. PR ‘ : S -

Then in doing our work in various parts of the world we are ih con-
tact with various people with whom we set up a fiduciary relationship,
either for purposes of espionage or whatever the case may be. So there
ts a distinetion between a man who actually is on the payroll there und
ia directly under my control and thosn.that form the network that we
ron in the world. : ‘

The Crairman. Tt is somewhat lilke this committee. We have what
vou call consultants whom we pay so much a day or week to do cer-
tain things, but, they are not on the regular rolls of the committee, Ts
that true?

Mr. ITrms. That is not a bad analogy.

The Cuairman. This is what I meant when T said we have those
kind of peonle,

That clarifies his relationship and vou did cut it off as soon as yon
heard about the break-in,

Mr. TTrrars. Yes, sir.

FELIPE DE DIEGO

The Cararraan. What about Felipe De Diego? Do vou know him?
Mr. Trraes, No. gir.

The Crarryan. Did he have a similar relationship ?
Mr. IIrLMs. No.

REINALNM) PICO

The Cruuatrsan, Did n man named Reinaldo Pico?
Mr. HeLats. No.

The Criairman. These are all montioned in the same story.

Mr. HELMS. Yes; T realize that.

The CuzamrMaN. You are probably familiar with them.

Mr. HeLma. 1 am not entirely, sir, because I think I may have bec
away at the time that particular article camo out.

BERNARD L., BARKER

The Criamman, De Diego, 43, is a real estate salesman who was en

ployed in the Miami real estate office of Bernard L. I}arker, one of t
Watergate defendants,

Was Mr. Barker ever an employee or o consultant ?

Mr. Herms. Duaring the Bay of Pigs he was one of the Cuban deriv:
tives who was involved in that operation and it is my recollection th:
all lines with Lim on the part of the Ageney were eliminated some tin:
in the middle sixtics, As a matter of Tucr, we found out he was involve

in certaim gambling and eriminal elements and we didn’t like the cut o
hisg jib and we cut him off.

The Criatrman. So that is some time in the middle sixties,
Mr. Herms. Yes, sir.
FRANK STURGIS

The Crairman. And Frank Sturgis, wns he an employee ?
Mr. HeLms. Never.

The Criairman. In any capacity ?
Mr. Hernms. T am sure of that.

VIRGILIO R. GONZALES

The Cirameman. Did T mention Virgilio R. Gonzales ?
Mr. HeLms. You didn’t, but he was not either.

The Crrarrmax. He has never been in a similar position ¢
Mr. Hevas, No.

JAMES W, M’CORD

The CriatrMaN, An_d James W, McCord ?

Mr. Herms. Yes, sir, he was actually an employee of the Agency
The Criairaan. pr until when? ' rey e

Myr. Herms. Up until € vears, 2 or 3 years ago,
The Citarraran, It sinee then he has had no relationship ?
T\"[r. ITrrass. None whatever,
The Ciamaran. e hasn't been on a retaiier?
B‘Ir. IMecas, O anvy kind.
Senator Sywivaron, Mr. Clhiairman, conld T ask a question?
Phe Crivmatax. Anybady ean interrupt.
Senator Syaringroy. Why did he leave the Agency?
e, Herars, Wetived, sir Tle had served his time and he just Teft of
]115‘0“-'11 froe will and on his retiroment, .
S(l]]{]_ [)|r} T oot o meneion oo limes Ton o 2t 19
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Mr. Herms. Yes, sir.
senator SymiNeToN. Thank you. . . .
Mr. HeLms, Regular civil service retirement. It is no special pension.
The Cuamman. How long had he served ¥

Mr. Herms. Many years. I think he must have been there 15 or 20
yoears.

) E. HOWARD HUNT

The Criairmaxn, Was E, Howard Hunt, Jr., an employee ?

Mr. Hrims. He also had been an employee of the Agency.

The Ciiateman. In a similar situation ?

Mr. Herums. He also, but my recollection is that he resigned rather
than retired. T am not sure exactly. It was one or the other.

The Citairman. About when ?

Mr. Hrerms. Abont 2, 214 years ago.

The Cuairman. He had no relationship to the CTA since then ?

Mr. Heoms. No, sir.

G. GORDON LIDDY

The Cuamrman. What is G. Gordon Liddy’s relationship with the
Agency?

Mr. {IELMS. None.

The Crnarrman. Never?

Ar. Herms. Never under any circumstances.

The Cuammax. He never has been. 1 see.

Mr. Herms. Never.

MR. ST. GEORGE AND MR. STURQIS

The Crarrman, 1s there a Mr. St. George? Are you familiar with
him ?

Mr. Herms. No, sir, T don’t know him.

The CiraiemaN. The article says, “Mr. St. George and Mr. Sturgis
are controversial figures in their own circles, where they have mixed
reputations.”

Mr, St. George has never been an employee of the Agency ¢

Mr. Hrrms. Not to my knowledge, sir.

The Cuamrman. No one other than the first man we just men-
tioned

Mr. HeLms. Martinez.

MARTINEZ ONLY CIA EMPLOYEE INVOLVED IN WATERGATE

The CramrmAax. Martinez. No one in the employ of the CIA in any
~capacity was involved in the Watergate other than Martincz.

Mr. IIrumes. That is a correct statement.

The Ciramman, Isthat correct ?

AMv. HEerLms. Yes,sir,

[ The avticle referred to follows:]
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[From the New York Tlmes, Jan. 14, 1873)
4 WATERCATE DEFENDANTS REPORTED STILL BEING PalD
(By Seymour M. Hersh)

wasuingron, Jan, 13,—At least four of the five men arrested last June in the
watergate raid ure still being paid by persons as yet unnamed, according fo
sources close to the case.

One of ‘the defendants, Frank A. Sturgis, acknowledged that payments con-
tinued after bis arrest but nlgo said that his funds had been sharply reduced
in the lust few months. Another closely involved source said that puyments to
the four men now ranged from $400 a month up.

Mr. Sturgls mentioned his cutback in funds during a meeting in Minml pearly
two weeks ago, before the start of the trial, now under way, in which he and six
others are acensed of attempting to plant eaveadropping devices in the Demo-
cratic National Commlittee headquarters in the Watergate complex here,

The trial has been recessed until Monday nmid indientions that some of the
defendants way try to plead guilty. One defendant, E. Howard Hunt Jr., already
JITER

Mr. Sturgis’s statements on the Anancial arrangement of the arrested grouj
weore corroborated later by a svurce close to the defense.

The conversation with Mr, Sturgis was one in a series by The New York
Times with Federal investigators, political figures nnd defonse lawyers, ull
famillar with various aspects of the Watergate cage.

MAJOR POINTE LISTED

Among other peints made by more than one of those interviewed were the
fullowing :

High officials of the C'ommittee for the Re-clection of the President have
acknowledged privately that they are unable to account for $000,000 in exsh
raiged for President Nizon's 1972 campaign—far more than the $235,000 men.
tioned in court ag the cost of the nctivities of the Watergate group.

A Nixon supporter working in the Democratic 1leadquarters, apparently either
recruited or inflitrated by the intelligence team, tuped cpen thie latches on the
dnors leading to the basement of the Watergate offices, allowing the live men to
enter the huilding.

One member of the Watergate team, Engenio Rolande Martinez, war nn actlve
employe of the Central Intelligence Agency at the time of the break in nnd Kept
A diary. He was stricken from the CIA’s payroll within a day of his arrest and
the dinry wag subsequently found by Federa! Investigators in the trunk of his
car parked at Miami International Airport.

Tbese same sources provided, in interviews over the last two months, further
details of the intelligence operations that were described In court this week by
:;Jlnrl J. Bilbert, the chief Axsistant United States Attorney who is prosecuting

e cfsag,

The Times sources said, for example, that the Republicans had planted an
undercover mgent in the campaign staffs of Senator Edmund S, Muskie and
Senator George McGovern, the two leading cundidates for the Democratic
Presidential nomination,

Mr. Silberg told the court that the Republican team had reeruited Thomas
J. Gregory, a 20-yerr-old Utah student, as a Bpy, first on the Muskie staff and then
on the McGovern staff. ’

The New York Times information was obtained after it was learned two
months ago that Andrew St George, a free lance writer with close connections
“.'ltl'l anti-Castroites in Minmi wns cireulating an ouwtline to New York pub-
Ushing hiouses of what e deseribed as the experiences of Mr. Sturgis.

ALLEGATIONY CHFCKED

n In cheekiug on the allegations in the hoak outline, The Times falled on g
WHher of acensions with Bs auther, Mro 8t Ceorge, and owith Me, S{nrei.,
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Their statements were subsequently checked, wherever possible, with others
who might have knowledge of the events,

Some of the allegntions were corroborated in these independent checks. Some
allegations were denied, Still others were neither corroborated nor denied.
One allegation in the St. George outline was that the bugging had extended
to Democratic Senntors’ offices on Capitel Tll, and that former Attorney Gen-
eral John N. Mitehell had been kept informed of the intelligence group's ac-
tivities. This sllegation wns supported by Mr. fturgls but not independently
eorroborated by other sonrces,

Sources were reluctant to talk abont specific aspects of the intelligence oper-
ation hecause the trial judge, Chief Judge John J. Sirica, had forbidden those
concerned with the trial to discuss the case publicly,

REPURLICAR AIDE REFLIES

DeVan L. Shumway, director of puhlic affairg for the Repulilican campaign
committee, told that this report would appear {n The Times, deecribed the
allegationd in connection with the committee as ‘“outrageously falze and
preposterous.”

Mr. Shumway's statement added: L ‘

“If The Timnes chooses to publish these unsupported statements, it will be a
cerious act of journalistic recklessness and Irresponsibility, Mr. John Mitchell
hias anthorized me to say that he joins fully in this statement.”

The campuign press aide was asked specifically to respond to the allegation
that the Republicans were unable to account for more lnoney than previcusly
known, to the assertion that Mr. Mitehell knew more than has been disclosed
about the extent of the political intelligence activities nnd to the allegation that
some funds—-initially from the Ttepublicans—were still being used to pay the
Watergate defendants.

wr. St. George signed a contract Jast month with Hafpers' Magnzine Press
for o book based on Mr. Sturgiy's life experiences, including his activities for
the political intelligence team. Mr. 8t. George hus also negotiated a contraet with
the National Droademsting Company calling upen the Watergate defendant to
provide in a television interview a ficst-hand account of the intelligence operan-
tion. Mr. Sturgis said that the contract was for $8.000.

A spokesman for Tarper & Row, which is afflinted with ITarpers’ Magazine
Press, confirmed that a contract had been glegnid with Mr, 8t George for what
was termed “under $3,000." The work is tentatively titled “Inside Watergate,”
the official anid. )

An official at N.B.C. also acknowledged that a contract with Mr. Bturgis was
signed early this month but sald that less than $8,000 wag involved. .

Mr. 8t George was given a sfinder's fes” of about $1,000 for delivering Mr.
sturgis to the network, the official said. The contrnet calls for Mr. Sturgis to be
interviewed on the network's “First Tuesday” monthly news show, after the
trinl.

Roth Mr, St George and Mr. Sturgis are controversial firures in their own
eireles where they have mixed reputations, While some praise Mr. St. Goorge'’s
infelligence and his passionate devotion to his work, othery degeribe him as a
jonrnalist who «oetimes confuses fact and fantasy.

While there are many in the Miami area who have denounced Mr, Btorgis as
a tabrieator, there are ohvionsly those who thought him reliable encugh to join
the intelligence team.

My, St. Ceorge ahout 45 years old, lives in Dohbs Farry, N.Y., with hix wiln
and twe ehildren, Jle has written and reported about the anti-Castre Cuban
community in Miami since the Inte ninetecn-Afties. Ar. St. George talks con-
«tantly ahont Fidel Castro, the Premier of Cuba,

Once a free-lanee photographer who worked for Life magnrzine, Mr. 81, George
wecame- ~ag did Mr. Sturgis—n friend of Mr. Castro in the carly days of the
revolulion. ITe wen two awards in 19539 for his exclusive photographs of the
Cnban leaders.

Over the next few years. however, hig fortunes waned, and be became in-
votved in o mimber of abortive projects—including an allegedl attempt by o
Cuhan exile group to invade Haiti. He sold bis account as exelusive television
property Lo the C'olumbia Broadensting Company in 19G7. The invasion never
ook ploce,
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Mr. St. George’s contacta in Lntlin Ameriea apparently remalned flrm during
these FeaTrs, howerer, and enabled hlm to come up with a world Journalliatic
pent in 1908—the diaries of the slain revolutlonary, Xrnesto Che Guevara.

HAR NOQ BTEADY JOB

Mr. Stprgls, 48, is a native of Norfolk, Va. Ile has no steady job but has heen
heavily jnvolved in anti-Castro, anti-Comwunist activitles since the Cuban
revolution. l\{r. Stuf‘gls contended In A recent meeting that he had once served
as a Vice cm_er of Siaff for the Cuban Air Force under Mr, Castro. ITe gaid that
Le fell out with Mr. Castro over ihe Premier's leftward drift.

Since the _196‘1 Bay of }"igs invasion, for which Mr. Sturgis says that he
helped to train Cuban guerr:xll'ns in Guatemnla, he has been linked to o number of
highly publivized exploits: inclnding an airborne propaganda leaflet raid in 1962
aver Cuba that he later said during a court hearing never took place.

Mr. Sturgis wns ﬂrreat_ed and jailed a few years later, for the alleged hijack-
ing off thp const of Mexico of a shlp that he said he planned to use for a com-
mando raid on Cuba.

Ar. Sturgis snid that he Lad never seen the ontline for the book that Mr. 8

: ] line : . St
George prr;s_scntn;l 11:0 the tNew York pnblishers. But he said that there had been
many meefings belween hem, and that he knew that Mr, 8t. G e Wi -
paring a book about him. . Gicorge was pre

In the outline, Mr., Sturgls is depicted as jolning the political surveill
frmip ]inI ttlu:lllute Bl:\mmcr m{zﬁlsm and working directly for Huant, o for"llggi
entral Intetligence Agency o cinl who was then serving as d : | s
White House on narcoties trafile. 5 ¢ consullant o the

Hunt is said by the prosecutor to have recruited some memt
. rer8 of the political

A DRUQ INVESTIGATION

Mr. 8L, George’s book outline also asserted that Mr. Stur
/ . ) L f giy worked for f

under }]unt s'directum in an uudercover investigation of alleged 1llici[;1 OLII‘:SE
traffic in Mexico, anama and Paraguay. Tle was then recalled to Washington
ucc_ordn_\g to the outline, where he hegan assisting Hunt in an extensive lnvcstl'-
ga_tt,ll?n mFOl the 1:mcil(ground and activities of Senator Edward M Kennédy
with special emphasis on the death of a4 young wonin ina i t
T e Pt Naa, n an nutomobile accident

The outline quotes Mr. Bturgis as saying that he joined the

| » political survelll

gperation, known n's fi.O.G., or Special Operations Group, sometime o early 130%%6

The New York [‘lgnes has been told by a source close to the defense I;hni
Mr. Sturg‘ls gave bagically the same nccount of his recruitment and of the drug
investigation to one of the _Wntergﬂte defense lawyers, The Times has also been
;«:‘l&i (E}lluetraft ll:hedtlme oftlusl a;rest. Mr. 8turgis was carrying a falzse passpni-t

nth alse documents that he believed had be M

e en prepared hy the C. LA, at

1lunt hod served for many years as a counter-l

o g T » -intelligence expert f

ngency and was said by sources close to the defeuse to have often lworkegrwtittll‘:
h1§\IW1 feH[ )m:alb_v, while on operntions for Lbe ageney,

Mrs. Hunt, a former cmploye of the Hpuanish 'F‘mlmqsy here, wans ki

. ‘my . )i b L &Y 2y ik illed

f;he cx.—ash.I)ec. 8_01? an airliner in Chieago. She was laler found to hnvaehe:::
carrying $10,000 in casl and to have £200,000 worth of flight insurance. )

TG-S K OPERATION

1 R . ;
“f(_l‘(]mntc“r—lnte]hg('m‘v is one of {he most clandesiine apd high-risk operations
(] 0 i+ i i ; !
e Central Indelligence Agzeney sl involves {lie elose ebservation of men

amd women soi Vaerends i U nited States of v i
i saicd 1o be agents in the United States of the Soviet Union and aother

.‘\r]['-‘:u:—lrl.u)“lﬂr i[aln.r\'i('w, a legal souree witly elose connections to the financial
1[,.:4 .-\*\111(."11& inside the Cowmittee {0 He-eteet the Tresident reported that
wh W, SEonn Jr, the eampetizn (easarer who resigned shortly after the Wiater-

ate Ireak-in, has sai ’ i
i ag said that 1hie con e L acee [ g i
““lltl‘ilmlimm: C miltee canmot acconnt for $H00,000 in eash
R
'l‘]]ii]-l".t.h the atzount he gays the books just wou't jibe with,” the souree waid
'l‘-h‘luél(;ullt Wi supported by a souree close (o the defense, o
N Iu-']ni'{.;-"?m” i« far grealer than previous estinnites of the eash available for
Jienn fund that the prosecition contends was invoelved in intelligence

e
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work. Assistant United States Attorney &ilbert, in his statement to the courl
this wevk, sald tbat $235,000—most of it npparently in $100 bilis—had been
given iy Republiean officials to George Gordon Liddy for the intelligence opera-
{iom, atthough his investigators could acenunt for only $50,000 of it.

Mr. Sloan, a pending witness in the Wwatergate trial, sald that he was unabhle
to Jdisenss any aepect of the case in view of the court's ban on outside discnssion,

In corrohorating Mr. Sturgis's stutement that four of the five men reized in
the Watergate were till being paid, n source close to the defense said that the
piyments had been made withont intertuption since the arrests.

“They're not getting big money,” said another souree, who compinined that
the persons responsible for “parcelIng it ont" were stingy.

In nddition to Mr. Sturgis and Mr. Maurtinez, the other men arrested at the
Whatergnte are James w. MceCord Jr, of sutmrban Washington, n former F.B.I
and C.1,A. agent who was working as a seeurity official for both the Republiean
Nntional Committee and the Committee to Re-elect the President, and two
‘inmi men—Bernard L. Barker and Virgilio R. Gonzales.

All had heen active In anti-Castro and anti-Commnnist activities in Florida
since the Cuban revolution.

FUND CUTBACK REFORTED

Mr. Sturgis indicated during a meeting that he wns angry because of a cutback
in funds, and because of an insistence on the part of those dispensing the money
that he deal through Mr. Barker—known as “pacho” to the Watergate intelli-
gence team,

The four defendants from the Miami area--Mr. Barker, Mr. Martinez,
Mr. Sturgis nnd Mr. Gonzales—are gnid to be receiving monthly cash payments
of $400 and up. Nonc of those interviewed knmew whether a similar Anancial
arrangement had been worked out for the fifth defandant, Mr. McCord.

While he has cited no evidence, Mr, Sturgls apparently believes that the funds
are coming, in part, from accounts activated by the still-operating Committee
to He-elect the President throught a variety of intermediaries.

Other money, said by Mr, Sturgls to come from rlght wing businesses and
individuals, is also reportedly available.

Another source—not a defendant—who is receiving cash payments said in an
interview thut the men being paid did not know who was responsible for putting
up the money and, if they did know, would not say.

“The rources say if you're going to embarrass us, you won't get a dime,” thix
man sald. “In that sense, we have to he very, very gensitive.”

Another source, who knows the defendants, complained about the limited
amount of cnsh that he snid was being given to the Miami men and sald that
those regpensible were “not doing what they should be doing.”

sErerything is supersecret,” he gnid. “All the money has to go through several
washings before we get it. They're afraid tbat the word might get back,

THE “BIG PARANOTA”

“Their g paranoin is that somewhere along the line it would be found ont
that they wete feeding money to us.”

At Jeast one cnsh payment was reportedly made by Mr. Barker to Henry B.
Rothbiatt of New York, the attorney for four of the five Watergate defendants.
Ve, Rothblait refused, in an interview, 10 discuss the sonrce of his “fee)” as he
puf it.

Federnl investigators with detailed knowledgze of the cise snggested in suh-
sequent  inferviews that any tracene connection  between fhe Ttepublican
reolorfion commitfee and the Watergate defendants had been zevered, ol
funds - even if they luud stemmed from cinsd qecounts onee in the contyol of 1he
Tiepnblicans— had long sinee passed inte the control of those unknown men still
paring the Watergate group.

Acsopling to copversations with Mr. St Gporge amd Mr Starzis ol substan-
Hintedd Ly another seurce elose to the defendants, the Watergnte hreak-in
fullowed {his seenario:

The plan for the enlvy was gsimple, A inside man, who wng =aid to he an both
e Premoeratic and Republiean payrods, was o tape mnuher of door Tatehes
oil the hettom, or hasement, level of the brilding o the intruders conld cain
guick entry, Onee jusite, they were {0 he nided Dy kevs madle by Mr. Gonenin e,
 Ineksmith.
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Tle had made casts of al lenst one lock in the sixth-floor avea, of the Denn
crutic National Committee offices during an earlier 1llegal antry. The Washing
ton police disclored that they hnd fonud a key to the Democrats’ office bidden i
an ashiray by nn elevator on the sixth floor and theorized that an inwider hu
placed it there.

1w fnside man did his job, hut an alert gunrd noted the tape and pulled it ofi
The Watergate five retaped the deors. One source asked abont this detnil, s
that it was Mr. MeCord who decided to go ahead with the enfry, althiough th
toud otherd believed that the mission had been compromised,

when the sugpicious guard returned a few moments later to the basement levs
of the bullding to double-check the doors, he found them retaped aud telephone
the police. Meanwhile the five men had began their operalions inside the Lem
cratic offices.

In un interview with The T.os Angeles Times, Alfred C. Raldwin Jr, n forme
F.1B.1. ngent who was working with the politieal intelligence team, snfd that h
had been assigned as nlookout at the motel neross the strect from the Watergad
early June 17, )

1Ie saw the police pull up, he said, and relayed a warning to one of the geenrit:
men, Mr. Baldwin suid that he was then told that hix contnet was unable
reach the men on the sixth floor, The pulice arrived about 15 minutes after the:
pad been sumoned by the guard.

At this point, another factor came into prominence, Mr. Bavker's reputatio
for being stingy.

Mr. Barker had served as a paymaster [or the C.1.A. during the Bay of DPip
jpvagion and was said to be prond of his reputation for being careful witl
money. He was suid to walk oul of restaurants if the menu sremed too expensive

He was also said to be a patron of an all-uight 15-cent hmmburger stand i
Miami. On the night of the Watergate break-in, he boasted that e had pai
only 39 cents for the tape used to secure the door latches.

BAVEDI ON BATTERIES

Once the men had gained nceess (o the Watergate complex without, they
believed, being spotted, Mr. Barker turned off the batteries on his wallfe-talkle
He explaiped later that he did it “to suve the batteries.” Ile thus did not hem
Mr, Baldwin’s advance warning,

Mr. Barker's alleged deficiencies as nn “operative” that night stlll rankl
Mr, Sturgis, who when interviewed referred repeatedly to hig colleague, now :
Miami renl estate man, as “that idiot.”

One of the bizarre aspeets of the case is ihe C.1.A. connection of those involved
The name for the political operations conducted by Iunt—=Special QOperation:
Group—is identical with that given by the C.I.A.’s clandestine services—the 80
called "dirty tricks” department—to its covert paramilitary operations.

In addition, nearly all of the seven indicted men had some conneection with thr
C.I.A., cither as an agent or as a contract employe hired for gpecific operationx

In his outline, Mr. St. George alleged that Mr. Martinez was still on the C.LA
payroll at the time of the Watergate break-in, a statement that was subrequently
(.'nnﬁl_'mpd by Federal sources. Officials also confitimed that o dinry kept by Alv
\‘[amm-z—wlm is known uas “El Praetien” to his collengnes—had been found bi
F.B.I. agents and wnas in the Government's POssession. '

NOT ON WITNERS LIST

My @areis indieated 1t be thonght mueh potentially domoging fnformation
ahout hix group’s extensive nperdions Tind heen provided o the Govermnent hotl
hy the Martinez digrey and by Felipe T Thiesns n sivthomeniber of the Wialergnds
gronup who wis eranled partial innnunity by the proscettion after his iIII‘!'rI‘:‘i"‘I
l:nn' Inst vear by the BB L in Miami. -
y Mo D Diego bs kKnown o haye: stayeid ot the Witeraute Yotel onthree ocension:
?I]' tn t'l.u‘ dny n[‘llln- brenl-in, The proscention™ witness Tisl, made availabie o
the fivst day of trind last Menday, did nat inelude Mre, e THego,

) AMogntions o (he St CGooree ontline abont wider hagging than thet mentioned
m e Watergate indicinient were « neroboraled o veneral by My, Stargis hul b
H-!‘n.w-d folisenss any specihes, ' ‘ o

:m:{i m. l}fnw.::tsir1u ta beo o stoalie,™ hie @nid, “TF T°d wanled to bave done somelhinge

1l ]n.l’l.\u come money, T woulil have gone to AleGovern.”
llrr\i-l.'.'\—,l..”mkq wha nnnhie l-: l'u:f_l any im]_npf-m](snt contirmation for the allegnfion:.

FoSihert, said D eonurt that the intelligenes toam made
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two attempts to plant a listening device in the McGovern headquarters but was
unalle tiv do so. He did not mention any attempt to bug any other Senator or
Representative.

The only public complaints about telephone service on Capitol Hill since the
Watergate break-in came from Representative Bella 8. Abzug, Pemocrat of
Manhattan, and SBenator Muskle.

Anolher source close to the four other Watergate defendants acknowledged that
iu a serler of interviews the activities of the intelligence team had been more
expensgive than was previously known, but he emphatically denied any bugging
effurts other than the eavesdropping on the Watergate headquarters.

He described the St George account in the book cutline as “ghsolutely absurd.”

“They never got to tap McGovern,” this source went on “They tried but blew it,
and it didn't work out.” The attempt allegedly took place after Senator McGov-
orn’s victory in the Wisconsin primary In early April, the source aaid.

In his Los Angeles Times interview, Mr. Baldwin told of an attempt to bug
a MeGovern campaign office near the Capitol.

HFOURITY FOR CORVENTION

Annther source, who said that he had heard full accounts of the political intel-
ligence operations from the defendants, asserted that extensive surveillance
operations involving Senators Muskie and MeceGovern—both Presidential aspi-
rants- had been carrled out in addlition to the placlng of informers in each man's
eampaigh offices,

The source alfo said that another of Mr, Sturgls's assertions—that he had
traveled to California ond other places, such ag Atlanta, on hehalf of the Re-
publicans—was accurate. But he refused to say why the trips to the West Coast
and elsewhere had been authorized.

Thie prosecution in the Watergate trial sald that the group had heen interested
{n making the Republican convention hall in San Diego secure. The convention
was eventually moved to Minmi Beach,

There were indications from a number of sources, including Mr. Sturgls, that
many of the intelligence group’s operations were prompted by o belief that the
Cuban Government was attempting to contrihute cash—through various com-
duits—to the McGovern campaign in return for a promise of a liberallzed party
platform on Cuban-United States relations.

These operations, the sources said, seemed to have no immediate connection
with the Republiean campaign committee.

Surveillance of political opponents, and even placing {nformers among them,
is not necessarily illegal and has heen a standard operating technique in many
political eampaigns.

Mr. Silhert told the court this week that Mr. Tiddy, a former White House aide
and re-election eamyaign counsel, had been pleced in charge of various intelligence
netivitics after a meeting with Jeb 8. Magruder, a former Justice Department
officiat who was then deputy director of the committee.

The prosecutor did not mention Mr. Mitehell in hig opening remarks to the jury,
and he was not listed as a prosecution witness although he testified beforc the
grand jury investigating the case last year.

The progecutor also dld not mention any White House official as being respon-
gible Por the Watergate break-in.

The St George book outline said that Mr. Mitchell had becn informed of the
operation. Subszequently, Mr, Sturgls stated in a conversation hig bellef that Mr.
Mitehell had a role in the operation, saying, “Mitchell kept pushing and pushing”
the Watergate feam. But he offered no evidence for his belief, and no other sonrce
checked by The Times would confirm the report.

41N CITARGE OF OPERATINNG"

Mr. Liddy, 1 White ITouse aide who Inter hecame counsel to the re-election com-
mittee, was deseribed by Mr. 8t. Qeorge in the book oufline as being “in charge
of aperations on a day-to-day basis.”

“Ip wns the chief control officer and arranged all payments of money.” Mr,
St. George said,

Mr. Liddy was dismissed by the Repnblienn committee after refusing to answoer
guestions asked by TR, agents abont. the Watergzate affair.

The prosecutor, Mt Rilhert, tnld the court that Mr, Liddy and TTunt had been
given tlie job of monnting an intelligence operation for the committee,
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As for the operations group itself, Mr, Sturgis confirmed a report that du
had been refined to the point where Mr, McCord wag responsible for electro
epvesdropping, l\!r. Sturgis was responsible for photographing documents, °
Gonzales was ulilized as a lockamith and Mr. Martinez and Mr, Barker w»
responsgible for security.

The Cuamman. T don't know that there is anything else on t]
Does anybody clse have any questions ou this?

HEROTN PROTHIUCTION IN GOLDEN TRIANGLE

Senator Javirs. Mr. Chairman, may T ask one question of 3
Helins, if he would be prepared to answer, on a different subject.

The Crrairmax, Weare coming to the other one,

Scnator Javirs, It is really irrelevant and T am going to go in
minute. ’ )

. Mr. Helms, could you tell ns anything about the situation surroun
ing this so-called golden triangle of Taog, Thailand, and Burma

respect, of the produretion of heroin. We are in real trouble there. ©
tried to dam the flow in Turkey and we apparently are shooting

the wrong target. We are now told that 70 percent of the heroin
duetion of the world, and u minimmm of a third of what gets n
this country comes out of this outlaw territory.

Mr, HeLms. Senator Javits, T don't think those percentages a
correct, you know. I don’t know exactly what the right ones are a
I realize honest men disagree and the figures are hard to get, but
just don’t believe those fignres about the golden triangle.

Senator Javirs. You don't,

Mr. Heums. Certainly they produce opium up there and it is
most diflicult place to police or get information in because it is cor
trolled by brigands and outlaws and ragtag members of a form
Chinese army, and so forth, but I think it has been really quite signii
cantly exaggerated, the effect that it has had on the drug traflic in th
United States, quite frankly. '

Senator Javirs, You do. Is there any way that we could test it ou
run it through something to find out where we stand ? ‘

Mr. Hreme, Well, T think the Bureau of Nareotics and Dangeron
Drugs has the best estimates on this, and all the information that w
have been able to collect we have turned over to them.

Senator Javits. You have.

Mr. Herms. And they are the kind of repository for us.

Senator Javirs, Thank von so mueh, Mre. Chairman.

Thank vou very mueh.

The Criamesax. Senator Case,

ACTIVITIES OF DOMESTIC OPERVTIONS DIVISION OFFICRS

Senator Case, The question bas heen raised if vou ave not teaining
poltee ona vegular hasis what do vowr separate domestie U]H'l‘:llin';
division ofices do in the headquarters downtown, You also have
nnmber of others avound the conntry, - o ‘ .

Whal do they dn? )

Y}h‘. Mevars, Sirg that s what we eall the domestie contaet. serviee
ot will reenll that haek even as far ae World Ware [ when Amer
cans returned frorc overseas, from frips they had taken for one pur
Pose o [RCI R SOUIUL FREN I PP e e ~-
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intelligence, by State Department officers, and others. After the found-
ing of the Central Intelligence Agency in 1947, this business of inter-
viewing American travelers was vested in one place, that was domestic
contact service, In other words, Army intelligence was taken out of
tt: Novy intelligence was and State Department was. And it was
agreed to have this done by this domestic contact service of the Agency
as an item of common concern for the whole Government so there was
only one office in these cities that was approaching people for this kind
of information, It is simply a device whereby if the President of some
steel company in New York travels to the Soviet Union and returns
and has scon certain metallurgical plants in the Soviet Union it is of
mterest to this Government to know how hig those plants are, what
they do. and all the rest of it. And individuals from this office who go
to see that gentleman and interview him about it. There is no pressure
mvolved. There is no payment of money, There is no effort to twist
anybody's arm. We simply are giving them an opportunity as patri-
otic Americansto say what they know ahout this.

OPERATIONS AMONG EMIGRE GROUPS

. Senator Case. Another activity at least did exist and I wonder if
1t still does. the operation of your agents among European emigre
groups in this country.

Mr. Heums. No, sirthat has been dropped.

Senator Case. That was the Juri Raus case. There was a lawsuit
about that.

Mr. HeLms. Yes. :

Senator Case. In which this activity, I think, was brought out.

1111'. HewLms. Yes.

Senator Case. Do you have other groups beyond the Eastern Euro-
pean ones where these f,hlngs have operated, Cubans, for instance?

Mr. Hrrwms. T think in the past we have done with some Poles and
ggznns and so forth. That has been pretty well dropped off so far as

ow.
Senator Case. China, Vietnam and the Middle East ?
Mr. HeLmes. No.

PECPLE WHO GO TO HANOIL

Senator Case. What about some of our far out boys who go out to
Hanoi, you know, the various people who have made a rather active
shuttle operation between here and Hanoi for the past 15 or 20 years
some more than others, of course. Do you operate in that area? ,

Mr. ITrims. I must say, sir, I can’t honestly say that many of them
have been very cooporative.

Senator Case, But surveillance of them in this country is not your
function? ' .

Mr. Ilvars. No, sir.

BIZF OF DOMTSTIC ACTIVITY

Senator Case. Then generally this kind of domestic activity is not
verv.very, very big now, is it ? )

Mr. Tlerws, Oh, no, sir: and this police training thing T think has
}fwnnI ]lﬂmvn out of all proportion. It wnas simply an cffort aud,

ranxiyv- - l
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Senator ('ase. You wouldn't know that unless you had n chance
tell us. ' _ o ‘

Mr. Herms, You are talking to the right individual, sir, because
\wns the one who thought this would be helpful to these pcol?lu. .

Vou know, this can he stopped today without the slightest ()
culty at all. but somehow or other, under the Omnibus Crime Cont:
Act, when we read this, it scemed to us that the desire was to ha
the utmost. possible collaboration among all individuals that co
contribute to law enforcement.

WITIIDRAWAL OF TII LIAISON OFFICER FROM FBI

Senator Case. T so fully agree with that T want to ask you son
thing on the reverse of this thing. 1t was gossip for some time, I gw
never denied really, that Mr. Iloover got annoyed with the CIA a
hroke off relationships witly it. Ts that true?

Mr. I1ELMs. Well, sir, what happened ]

Senator Case. What did happen and did that mean that the inf
mation, the knowledge, the cxpertise, the sophistication the chairm
spoke of, were no longer available to the FBI? .

Mr. HrLms. No, sir; what happened was this: Mr. Chairman, m
I have your indulgence for a moment to explain this because I ca
do it in one sentencee,

The Cramrmax. You arc the one who said you were in a hurry
get away ; so you had better kecp it short for your own sake.

Mr. Flerme. I will do my best. For many years the FBI has h
what they referred to as liaison officers who have worked in the St:
Department, in the Pentagon, in the CIA, and in various ot}
agencies of Government. In other words, an individual, who we w
say is John, ench day would go from the FBI to this particular pla
in'this case the CTA, and do whatever business there there is to be do
Mr. Hoover always “liased” on the other fellow’s playing field; 1
body “liased” down on his playing field. He became irritated w
me because I would not oblige = member of the Agency to inform h
which one of his agents in Denver, Colo., had given our man so
information. I saw no reason to put my fellow in this position. }
Hoover could very well have investigated his own office and ask
his own employces who had talked to a fellow from the CIA, but
any event he declined to do it and I stood my ground, at which po
ap[’)arently in a fit of pique he simply said, “Well, my liaison offi
isn’t coming over to the CIA any more,”

But we continued to handle all this information by mail. Tl
gradually it hroke down pretiy rapidly, and although the fell
never came over officiallvy holding his forelock each day, the cond
of busitiess between the two agencies went on asthey had before.

And nowadavs. with Mr. Gray, there is ahsolutely ne prohlem
all. As o matter of faet. T was vesterday given a farewell lunch by
Dhrector of the FBIT which issimply new in history.

CIAE RELATTONSHIP WITIHT AL GOVERNIMENT ACENCINS

Senator Case. Your relationship with all Gevernment agen
then i« —
A Tlee e Theliove it tobe lﬂ-m”]‘ﬁh-.
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Senator Case, Is good and active?
Mr. Hrerms, Yes, sir.

FRESIDENT EENNEDY’S 1863 MEMORANDUM TO USIA DIRECTOR

Senator Case. There was a memorandum given to me, which is a
memorandum to the USIA Director in 1963 from President Kennedy
dirceting that the USTA coordinate with the CTA. It wasn’t strange
that Mr. Keogh didn’t know about that when he was here. He wasn't
active in it. It is a general hroad policy of the USIA and its activities.

Mr. Henms. Well, we have always coordinated with them, sir; within
my memory. It has been largely in the field of policies having to do
with propaganda and things of this sort. In other words, let me put
this in a simple frame of reference, that if the USIA has any business
with the CIA and vice versa we have a well-cstablished liaison chan-
nel to conduct the business.

Scnator Case. That would he a reasonable thing. )

This interests me, not so much just for the matter of the relation-
ship between the USTA and the CIA but the frankness and the
elarity with which the propaganda operation of USIA is stated here. I
think it would be much better if we talked about it openly in these
terms and not covertly. That is to say, the object of this agency is to
encoursge constructive public support for a global peaceful world
and to identify the United States as a strong democratic nation
qualified for leadership in world affairs, and must head off attempts
to frustrate the efforts of the United States. This is to be a Govern-
ment-wide operation except for the Defense Department, which inakes
a lot of sense, but this isn’t the namby-pamby public opinion of this
outfit which is supposed to operate hete in the ether and 1 wish they
would he more frank about éverything, Mr. Chairman.

Thank you..

CIA INTERFRETATION OF OMNIBUS CRIME BILL QUESTIONED

The Cuamman. The thing that bothers me, though, is that the
basic lnw, the National Sccurity Aet, says “the agency shall have no
police, subpena, law enforcement powers or internal security fune-
tions.” That is pretty clear.

Mr. Maury, I take it yon argue from the fact that later in the
omnibus crime bill the very general language regarding the use of
other civilian or military ageneies and instrumentalities gives you
a hunting license to do anything you would like, overriding the prior
specilic language. T don’t believe the Congress had in mind when they
passed the omnibus erime bill that it would include the CIA, because
every one had assnmed CIA did not operate domestically.

Mr. Herars. Mr, Chairman, that is correct.

The Crramazan, Ithink it is a false argument.

Mr. Therars, If T may humbly say so, I think that you drive this n
bit too far. We have never enforced any laws. We have never arrested
anvhody. We have never done anything that infringes on this pro-
hibition againzt subpenn powers and law enforcoment. These were
simply techmiques we have turned over to these people.
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NECESSITY OF KEEPING DEMARCATION LINES STRAIGHT

The Criamaan. T understand. Tha point is keeping these i
straight. Tt is a little like the argiment. we have hetween (he exeenti
and the legislature. It isn't exactly anatogous, but the Jolinson sdm,
istration argned that beeanuse Congress passed ald programs for Sout
east Asia it created a climate in whic-.]h the engmrenent in that w
and defending South Vietnam was acceptable in place of a declu
tion of war. This was one of the many arguments. They had a lot
them, but they said the aid program showed an approval of their x
icy in South Vietnam, '

I had always thought and understood that (IA did not ha
anything to do with police. 1 you start in teaching them and beem
ing their patron, and you are much more sophisticated and better th
they are, they soon becomne part of your organization. 1 don’t thi:
that has happened, but 1 don't think it ought to happen cither ar
I'don’t think youn ought to go down that line.

Mr. HeLms. Well, Mr. Chairman, I think that if it is the desire «
this committee or of any Scenntor that this be entirely stopped, T wi
simply report this to the new Director and, I imagine, it will |
stopEed immedintely. We get nothing for this.

The CHATRMAN, { agree, oxcept for the adulation and admiratic
of the people with whom you deal.

It is a Iittle like the Pentagon. They go to great trouble to eultivas
all the leaders in every community. This is an ongoing program. The
organize a meeting of all the prominent citizens of my State an
others, take them out, show them the Forrestal and give them t
red earpet treatment. These citizens all come back and write thei
Senators about what a wonderful organization the Navy is. Yo
know that has been going on for 20 years. It is almost impossible
do anything about their appropriation for anything else they wai
because they have built a constituency, and you eould build one tor
I don’ -thini it is a good idea to fuzz up those demarcations. The F13
ought to be enough.

There was one other thing T forgot a moment ago. The Polis
man was writing to his friends here from Munich, nsking them t
be sure in both platforms there would be a statoment advoeating th
retention of Radio Free Lurope. He says in one letter: “Ifurthermor
one should exert foree on the Awerican Polonia”?—by that they mea:
the American Polish constitueney—%and on wide masses of Amerien:
people to prevent Me. Cnse, whose term in oflice ends on January
1073, from being reelected 1o the Senate, The stupidity of Mister
Fulbright and Case should e boplantad in Anieriean public opinio:

a8 extensively as possibie. Some people tond 1o overtook the dangre
of the decolving aeatures o the revime fownrd Dolonis™  that i th
Polizh Gavernment tosward the Nverionng Polos.. Sand M Falbrigh
15 ready to render serviees to thatl regime inthe st aee,” A

This goes on and o, It is very contrary (o your view that all the
areintersstod in is spreading i formation, '
Mr Heras, When was that letter wribton, sip?
C The Crisrzsias, There sre three letters here, T have them heve bot |
m Polish aud in English. The one T orend from is defed Septewnbe:
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29. This is just before the election in 1972, Tt is written from Radio
¥Free Turope to one of Senator Percy’s Polonia constituency in
Chicago. There is mnch more to it, lmt 1t clearly evidences that they
are not interested in education. They are not interested in truth.

Mr. TTruns. Sir, I ean only say we had no control over that organi-
zation whatever well over the Inst year and this did not occur during
my watch.

The Cuatrman. These people are all holdovers. They are largely
the same people you had all these years; they were trained by you.

Mr. Hrrvs. T don’t know whether this gentleman was there or not.

The Crramrman. T guess T can find out. from Mr. Richardson, but it
veminded me of this same thing. this fuzzing up the functions and
opportunities for becoming involved in other things.

I would hate to sce the CIA become involved in domestic contro-
versy and involved in any of these training programs. '

Mr. Hezms. Mr. Chairman, T have done my level best during my
period as Dircetor to avoid just exactly that. I couldn’t be more keenly
aware of it.

The Cmamman. But, Mr. Maury's letter, I mean, talking about
briefing and so on when you really ‘are training them. It ought to be
clear. 1f the Congress wants you to do it all right. T just think that
they ought not to want to do it becauss it is too big anagency.

Senator Prrey. Mr. Chairman, T have some guestions when my turn:
comes around. o '

The Cratrman. I am through with this subject. .

Senator Prrcy. L have further questions on this subject.

The CrAIRMAN. OK. ’

CIA ASSISTANCE TO LAW ENFORUCEMENT OFFICTALS

Senator Prrey. T think we must judge this in today’s context. Five
years ago this wouldn’t have cmlsed the concern that ‘it dees now. Wae
can’t overlook the fact that Watergate has created special interest in
intelligence and bugging and so forth. T can say that when it was
discovered in Chicago that the Army was gathering intelligence on
civilians, following people, and covering public meetings at which
prominent. persons such as Senator Stevenson were present, there were
expressions of ontrage from members of Congress, the general public,
and the press. This 1s the content in which all this falls: so I wonld
like to ask first if you believe in the 1947 statute which states that the
C'LA shall have no police, law enforeement. or internal seenvity fune-
tions, Do von helieve in the underlving busis for that law ?

A dTerses, Thelieve in that 100 peveent.

Semdor Perev. T ean see that there is some conflict with the erine
i the strects Taw., which says national assistanee shall he provided,
Pt T would think that whatever technology CTA has in this field
womld also e available to the FBI, and T wonld stronely reconmmend
that vou pass on to vour suecessor at the Agenev the feeline that 1
wonld mich sooner see this done throngh the I'BT, so the CTA really
lias no diveet relationships of that. tvpe in briefing sessions or training
seasions, heeause once getting started i sucl a program it conld grow.

Mi ITeevs, Senatar Perey, T will convey that to the new Director
and Tansure he will abide by if. We hiave no desive whitevor te grot
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: (o these things, and now 1 have heard the]dcsir(-s of this committe
o tainly convey i 1 11l rely on the——-
+il certainly eonvey itand L would rely - —
" “!%L(;:‘qtor S}nnm}'mn. If the Senator would yield, I would supp:
~ ¢ 1« . . -
s position of the Senator from Illinois. .
“"‘J%g;:qtm- Prrey. Just for the clarity of the record, as 1 nmlmlgtn.
'n;ir testitnony, this was a gratuitous offer on your part to law Nf or
"nent officials, but 1 would like to ask whether at any h_mo :m]y_ requ
]wqé made of the Ageney or of you personally by anyone clse int
F;';leml Government for this kind of service?
Mr. [1Ierms. No.sir. t Fpurt?
Senator Prrey. 8o 1t was a rresture on your T
El\jir TirLms. And 1 am the one who did it. You are talking to
+igrhit man., ) _ .
llgglltnntor Perey. So such assistance can be provided more app
l)l-aafnly' by the FBI, or just as well, und there will be no problem
ublic policy involved. . . )
P 1 w&}ut f:(,] see the name of the CIA protected, and 1 \\.m_t
srevent this small program from growing into something mush Targ
rIt should be cut off cleanly and sharply. The statuto of 1044 lll:l!lslf
the guideline. and certainly there is no cnn‘lpulsmn from .\[("I'I’l (i:s}
Congress to interpret the Crime in tha Streets Act ‘a8 saying |
every ageney, including the CITA, should be involved.
Mr. 1TeLMs. Yes, sir, T have the message. o
Senator PErcy. Mr. Chairman, that finishes my guestions.
The Cuamrmax. Do you have anything move on thist
Scenator SyMiNeroN. Not on this. R
The Crammran. Do you want to go on to the 1nult1_nnt10qnl 1
Senator Sysixuron. Yes. ;
The Crateman. Go ahead.

ATRIL 1947 TESTIMONY CONCERNING CTA TURPOSER

Senator SyainaroN. Mr. Heling, as you k}r’mw. Mr. Acheson wr
a book once called “Present. at the Creation.” I was in the Pentng
) . . .
at the time your Agency was created. ) - K
" Mr. Forrestal said before the TTouse in April of 1047, “The Ip
poses of the Central Intelligence Anthority are limited glo?mtc ‘;
purposes outside of this country except the collation of informa
gathered by Government agencres.” ] . o
" Based on what Senator Perey just enid. vou agree that is v
niission. correct £ ‘

M Henas, Tdocsir, . en il Sle

Senator Syxiscron. Then, Congressiman Brown said. 1=
statedinthe law 27 ' .

My, Forrestat said * [ = not, _ : N

Congressman Brown, Y Thencthat could be changed o2 ninutes:

- e . . - . . L T N “

ave the action within the United States instemd ol without, s
correet 47 ) _ o

A, Forrestal eaid. e conld enly do cowith the President™s di
and «pecitic apprroval” o N

'[‘Il}‘n Congressnun Brown sdd, 1 Enow Tat even then it could
done withot vinlaiion of Taw by the Prestdent or somehaodly who il
write the order For i anel g hig approval mnd withonr the kne
cuen ’ divection ol the Congress,

i



4()

“Do you think it would be wise for the Congress of the United
States to at least fix some limitation on what the power of this indi-
vidual might be or what could be done or what should be done in all
these snfeguards so that the rights of the citizens may be protected 27

Mr. Forrestal said, “T think it is proper to explore what yon need
for protection, and T am completely in agreement about the dangers
of sliding and abrogation of powers Ky the Congress,”

In fact, that is what we are talking about, today.

Then Congressman Lanham asked Dr. Vannevar Bush, “Do yon
feel there is any danger of the Central Intelligence Division becoming
the gestapo or anytbing like that 1

Dr. Bush said, “T t%ink there i8 no danger of that. The bill pro-
vides clearly that it is concerned with intelligence outside of ‘this
country, and it is not concerned with intelligence on internal affairs
and I think this is a safeguard against its becoming an cmpire.”

AUTIIORIZATION OF CIA TO PERFORM NE&C DIRECTED FUNCTIONS

Now, going over to the law itsclf, and T can remember well when it
was passed, September 18, 1947. Tt authorized the CIA, the fifth point
was, to perforin such other functions and dutios related to intelligenco
affecting the national security as the National Security Council may
from time to time direct.

On the other hand, the National Security Council is an advisory
body to the I’resident, is it not {

Mr. Herms. Yes, sir.

Senator SymiNeron. Therefore, it would be what in effect the Presi-
dent directed, correct ?

Mr, HeLms, Yes.

PRESIDENT TRUMAN'S 1963 STATEMENT JONCERNING CIA

_ Senntor Symineron. We had quite & day yesterday, in commemora-
tion of President Truman, who seid in 1963 :

I never thought when I set up the CIA that it wonld be injected into peace-
time cloak and dagger operations. Bome of the complications and embarrassment
that 1 think we have experienced are in part attributable to the fact that this
quiet intelligence arm of the President has been 80 removed from its intended
role I would like to see the CIA be restored to its original mssignment as the
intelligence arm of the President and whatever else it can properly perform in
that specinl field and that fts operational duties be terminated or properly used
clsewhere.

We have prown up as a nation respected for our free institutions and for onr
ability to maintain a free and open soctety. There is something about the way the
C'IA bas heen frnetioning that is casting a shadow over our historie position,
aml T fecl that we need to correct it,

My knowledge of the relationship betwoen Admiral Soners being

fivet head of the CLA, makes me believe he would not have made that
statement unless it was agrecd to by the admiral.

)HT.-I)I'T,T.ES’ STATEMENT CONCERNTING APPIIOVAT, OF CTA ACTUTONS

Fov instance, Mr. Imlles stated in the “Craft of Intelligence,”

The factu are the CTA has never carried out any action of @ political nature,
Kiven any sapport of any nature to any 1ersons, potentates or movements, politl-

enl or otherwise, without appropriate approval at a high political level in our
Eovernment outside the CIA, :

41

The only person that could be, bas:d on the setup, is the Presid
correct ? o

Mr. Herms., Well, T think, Senator Symington, that 1 am not
which questions you arc asking me, but on that latter point, as you -
know t?lere has been a committee at & high politieal level establis
to clear these operations and that does not include the I’resident,
obviously one of the reasons for this is that under our system ot);
ernment, which is not like the parlizmentary s]vst,em where a v
Minister coming out on a moment’s notice, there Lias (o be some kin.
a cirenit breaker for the President in a whole series of matters, and
committee was devised for that purpose, ]

Senator SyminaTon. You are talking about the special group ?

Mr, HeLms, Yes,

Senator Syminaron. I soc.

PRESTDENT TRUMAN'S COMMENT

Mr. Herms. And as far as President Truman’s comment is
cerned I recall vividly when that was made in 1963 and we were
stunned, because the document signed off by the National Sceu
Council which put the agency in some of these matters was done dur
President Truman's administration.

COMMITTEE'S LACK OF KNOWLENGE CONCTRNING CTA FORETQN ACTIVITL

Senator Sysinoron. It is ineredible to me, has been for many ye.
that this committee does not know of your activities in foreign co
tries with which we are not at war. It not only doesn’t make any se
but, it has resulted in heavy loss of both money and respect. I thin
was the one who got Senator Russell to agrec to invite Senators I
bright, Mansfield, and Hickenlooper to sit in with the Armed Servi
CIA Subcommittee of which I was and am a member.

LAOTIAN BITUATICN

Take the Laotian situation. Never has this country conducted an
tended war with heavy contracts with outside private firms; a v
directed by the Ambassador who was the satrap, the boss, you mi;
say, of the whole military show. But none of us knew anything about
1 was dismayed, tried to get some information.

Walter Pincus went out to Laos and came back with a start]
story, Then Jim Lowenvicin and Dick Moose wont eat and found
a lot more we didn’t know. So the whole operation was tolally elnwd
tine, a hienvy utilization in a war of funds of the taxpayers, not o
without the approval of the Congress bt Literally without its kno
edge, inclnding me, on a subcommittee supposed to he the regnlat
committec,

There is no use in laboring the past and vou are going to ro to Tr
but wa are going into some hen rings which conld be Tundamental to .
Tuture.

CORPORATE ASSISTANCE TN CLA INTELLIGENCE GATITERTNG

As the head of the main Tntelligence agency, with the premise 3
are g S ‘thering intelligence, not operating, yvou and

e
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help. T would have no criticism, but don’t think that corporation, in
turn, should use that request as a menns for getting an advantage over
its competition.

If T were running a company and was asked to help the CIA with
information to help the security and prosperity of the United States,
1 would be honored, but would never trade on that fact to get more
profit for my stockholders or an advantage over competition. I think
that is going to be the guts of somo problems to be developed in these
hearings,

This is my personal opinion. There is Dr. Schlesinger, for whom
I have respeet, without reservation, after working with him as chair-
nan of the Atomic Encrgy Committee, but he is new; so who is the
one who knows of relationships developed in various countries with
the Central Intelligence Ageney, corporate relationships?

Mr. 1Tenms. Well, sir, this 1s more difficult than it seems on the
surface, and T frankly don’t see uny substitute for calling the Diree-
tor, whoever he may be. He can bring the right people along with him
to the hearing, if required, if he is not familiar with all the facts, but
the Domestic Contact Service has dealings with companies in tlis
conntry., The other parts of the agency have dealings with foreign
governments, and so forth, outside the country and, therefore I hon-
ostly don’t think there is any substitute for asking him, with obvi-
rusly some guidance from you as to what you wanted to discuss, and
lie would bring the right pcople with him.

Senntor SyaiNeron. As I understand it, he will probably come
pefore another committee of which ¥ am a member

Mr. Henwms. Yes, sir.

Senator SYmixaroN [continuing]. For confirmation. ‘Would you tell
him at least one member of that committee would be interested in
knowing details of the relationships of the Central Intelligence Agency
with corporations. Asking corporations to help you isa very logical and
constructive thing to do, but I worry about some of the recent stories
that have been developed, whether or not they are true or not is what
we want to find out, about the fact that this gave corporations an
advantageous position, you might say.

This is the type of problem I would hope the Chureh subcommittee
gets into, relafionship with multinationa corporations. Would your
advice be to have Mr. Schlesinger come up and discuss frankly with
this committee the problems we are talking about this morning ?

Mr. Hrrms. I would think so, yes, sir.

The Cizamaan. Senator Case?

IRANIAN COUP

Smgmtm' ("ase. You were with the Agency at the time of the Iranian
coup?

Mr, ITerms, At the time of what, gir?

Senator Case. Coup in Iran.

Me, ITreras. You mean many years ago?

Senator Case, Involved in it.

Mr. 1TEras. I knew about it.

Senator Case. You didn'’t run it, did you?

Mr. Ierms. No, but T knew about it.
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Senator ('ask. Your involvement is not the kind of involvement t
would canse you any problem now ! ] )

Mr. Heems, Noosit. 1 don’t think so, Senator (‘nse, beennse 1 undd
stand when the agreement of my appointment was rvqu(\stml_. it~
given in 48 Lours, which was about as fast as you enn obtain t}
things. . )

Genator Cast, T don’t menn in the present Government, but in
total pictnre of the country. .

Mr 1TELms, This T don't know.sir.

Senator Case, You don’t know about that ?

AMr. TErLms No.

WHITE 11OUSE REQULRTR TO LEARN ABOUT ANTIWAR M{ WEMENT

Genator Case. On another matter, bhack to the CIA, if T ma
expeet the President ean ask the C1A to do anything he wants i
Jo. Of course, whether the CLA does it or not, I suppose, depe
upon many things. ) ) _ ]

It Las Deen called to my attention that in 1969 or 1970 the W
Touse asked that all intelligence ageneies join in the ellort to lear
much ns they could about the antiwnr mevement, wnd dnrini_{

eriod U.S. Army Intelligence becamo involved and kept files
].S. citizens.

Do you know anything about any activity on the part of the (
in that connection 2 Was it asked to be involved?

Mr. Herme. I don’t recall whether we were asked, but we were
‘nvolved beeause it seemed to me that was & clear violation of what
charter was.

Senator Case. What do you do in a case like that ?

Mr. Herme. I would simply go to explain to the Pregident
didn’t seem to me to be advisable.

Senator Case. That would end it ?

Mr. Herms. Well, I think so, normally.

Senator Case. OK.

The CuairMan. Senator Perey.

AVAILABILITY OF TRANSCRIFT

Senator Prrcy. Mr. Chairman, we have a quorum actually,
Senator Symingtou here, of the Multinational Subcommittee, a
would ask that the staff make this transcript available to Se
Church and the other members.

The Criamraan. It will be available.

Qepator Perey, Beeause 1 think Mr. Ielms is in o unique positi
help ns.

NEED FOR ECONOIIO INTELLIGENCE INFORMATION

I happen to agree with Senator Symington that we need eem
mtelligence information, Ceviainly if we had known more abont
conditions in the Soviet Union, we might have hargained more
dently in the recent trade negotiations, The eriticism has been
that wo were not as aware of the desperate need or, 1if we wer
didn’t use the information effectively. Maybe the agency provid

Afe Verave Tihink it is the latéer,
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Senator Percy. In other words, the agency did provide adequate in-
formation to the Agriculture Department and others negotiating.

In the energy crisis, information about energy sources and related
mafters would be tremendously valuable to our country, so T don’t
question the need for cconomic intelligence, and thc need for the
agency to work with eorporations,

PROTECTING NATTONAL INTEREST IN MULTINATIONAL HEARINGS

Among my considerations in the multinational hearings, and T ex-
pressed this to the staff and to Senator Church, is that we not do any-
thing that could hurt the national interest.

The hearings are public, and I favor doing as mueh in public as
we conceivably ean, but we would be naive to think that it is in the
national interest to go public with every last bit of information avail-
able to us. In some areas, I think, we have to be concerned.

1 would apprecinte your judgment as to what type of information,
in public hearings, could possibly be harmful to the national interest
i ng nationzal security as we press companies for information.

FROTER RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN CIA AND TU.8. CORPORATIONS

Also, can you describe for us in the broadest sense, Mr. Helms, what
you feel the proper relationship should be between the CIA and Amer-
lcan corporations in the gathering of economic intelligence infor-
mation ?

Mr. Herms. Well, sir; I think that it is essentially what it is today.
Now, I must underline that in asking the president of a compan
to provide information, one establishes somotimes a relntionship that
the president of the company would prefer to maintain as confiden-
tial, the extent to which ha is providing the information, the kind of
thing he is providing, for the simple reason that I think in soms
cases it might interfere with the attitude of foreign countries toward
his employecs, whoever they may be, or whateves they nre deing in
whatever country is concerned, and one of the reasons for this Domes-
tic Contact Service of ours does maintain this confidentiality is that the
companies want it this way. It isn’t that it concerns us so much, but
they are the ones who dictate the terms under which they arc prepared

to collaborate.

I don’t honestly think that any of them get any particular advantapes
out of this hecause it is pretty much of a one-way street. There is
very little that we do for these companies that is of much use to
themn. We don’t go around giving them extended briefings about the
condition of the world or anything of this kind. so that we ave real] b
heholden to them in that sense.

I'inean there is no quid pro quo there.

PROVISION OF INTORMATION IN MULTINATIONAL TIEARINGS

And so if in these hearings the extent of the information being
provided by a given company is a matter on the puldic record, it
may very well be that they will just. not want to continue this kind

ot a relationship. T have to say that. T can’t speak for any particular
commany. T have novar dizeneend thic it aver 102 AT 302120 L oap+ oa
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context in which you are speaking this morning, but you asked
mmy opinion and that is my opinion.

Senator Perey. When the ehief executive officers of compaiie
officers of companies are ealled before us and sworn to toll the tr
the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, when they are as
under oath to describe their relationship with the CTA. where is
dividing line between serving the pul)l’ic interest. iy gaining in
mation and hurting nationnl security and the national intorest
putting them in the pesition, in public testimony, of revealing thi
they never felt they wonld be ohil wated or required to revenl.

Mr. Herama, Sir, I think you have answered your own question, t
wouldn’t like it.

Senator I'krcy. I need a more specific answer, on the record,
the guidance of our comimittee members as to what. in your judgm:
15 in the national interest, how fav we should go and should not g
not only good taste but to protect and continue to keep availn
sources of information to the CIA.

Senator Cast. Would the Senator permit one intervention at t
point ¢

Senator I'rrey. Of course.

Senator Case. One of the understandings we have with the s
committee, although we haven't started our hearings, is that t)
shall first be private so that the testimony adduced or attempted
be adduced would be looked at before we decided to go public.
this in your judgment a wise precantion in the light of the conc
expressed by the Senator?

Mr. Herms. A very wise procaution, Senator Case, in my opini

Senator Case. That is one of the things,

Senator Percy. I think that is very helpful.

COUNTRIES DOING EXCEPTIONAL JOR IN ECONOMIC INTELLIGENCE
AREA

Could you tell us the countries that, in your judgment, Mr. Helr
do an exceptionally good job in this area. As 1 understand it, Gr
Britain has always used private companies around the world for the
mtelligence gathering. Japan is exceedingly sophisticated in this ar
If Japanese corporations and British corporations were called f
public testimony, would this dry them up ag sources?

Mr. Herms, Immediately T would have thought.

Senator Percy. What atiier connd ries, in your judgment, do on
ceptionally good job in this area of cconomie intellgence aatherd
through trada missions il compuny representat ives abiroa| ?

Mr, Heras, Well. 1 think you have mentioned two of the princiy
ones. 1 think Isracl has very good information on what is going on
the world at targe in this avea, T wouldn't be surprised if the Frea.
and the Talians and the Germans woere uite sophisticated at this,
At Just giving vou an offhand judgnent here heesuse 1 have el
altempted to analyze it and, quite frankty, countries are mueh mo
Jealous of their cconomic and (rade information than they are almu
of their military information. '

- ; . .
Senator Prrey. In your judgment, if the corporations of Japa
Trenad and Teranl rearn sncsiaed LD LT .
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reveal that they gathered intelligence tor their governments, it might
damapre the intelligence gathering of these nations.
Mr. I{eras. Senator Percy, there is no question nbout that.

COMPENRATION AND QUID IO QUOS

Scenator Perey. When we come down to qrid pro quos and compen-
sation and walking in the shoes of a corpointion Lead, as certainly
Senator Symington and 1 can, T would say that 2 company hag a ro-
sponsibility, if it does not throw an undue economic burden on its
stockholders, to cooperate in this area with their Government. If the
cost involved wero extraordinary, then I would feel that the company
executive would have a right to say, “This is too costly for our com-
pany and our stockholders to bear,”

Is there any means for the CTA to compensate companies for ex-
traordinary costs or have you found them all ready, willing and able
without compensation of any kind to provide such information?

Mr. Herms. Senator Percy, as far as T con recollect, and as far as
I am aware, we have never given any money to anv American com-
panies to do any of these things. This is not to say that the Government
conldn’t make funds available but it’s not been the practice in the past.

Senator Percy. Conld you then, for the record, categorically state
that there are no quid pro quos. that there has never been to your
knowledge any offset for intelligence gathering or whatever other
nctivities the CTA has asked companies todo?

Mr. Herms. No, sir, not to my knowledge.

Senator Percy. And specifically, in the case of ITT, has any call
ever been made by anyone connected with the agency to any other
agency of Government on behalf of ITT to relate what they may have
done in the national interest and to convey to any Governinent official
in another agency involved in a decision affecting I'TT that this com-
pany was exceptionally cooperative with CTA ¢

Mr. Herums. No, sir. There never has been a cent of money, to the
best of my knowledge, ever go to ITT from the CIA for such purposes.

[Additional information follows:]

Novrmber 16, 1973,

Tion. RicHaRD HELMS,
American Ambassador, Terhan.

Drir MR AMBAgSADOR: I am writing to you at the request of Senator Percy
ahout a portion of your testimony on February 7, 1973, in Executive Session
hefare the Foreign Relations Committee. According to the transeript of that
meeting, the following exchange took place;

"Senator Perey. And speeifically, in the case of ITT, has any call ever heen
made by anyone conneeted with the agency to any other ageney of governmeut
un helhindf of PI'T to relate what ther may have done in the national interest and
I convey 10 any povernment official in another agency involved in a deelsion
wfTecting I'TT that this company was exceptionally eooperative with ('TA?

“Mr. Ielms. No, sir. There never has been a cent of mouey, to the best of my
Tnowledge, ever go 40 ITT from the CTA for such purposes.”

Sinee there is some question as to the responsiveness of the reply, Senator
I'rrey has requested that you be glven another opportunity to review this par-
tiewdar exehiange hefore the transeript is published.

I'hope to hear from you on this matter at your earliest convenience, Thunk
vou for your cooperation.

Rincorely yours,
CARL MARCY,
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EMnassy oF THe UNTTen STATES oF A AMERICA.

Tehran, Iran, December 1, 1970
Mr. UARL Magcy,

chicl of Stafi. Senate Foreign Relations Comuiftee,
Wieeshinglaon, 1), ¢,

DAl Mie, MARcY : This is in response to Your letter of November 14, 1073
Lehnlf of SBenator Perey concernine tines 19 aud 20 on page 51 of the (ranvori
of an (‘7\'!’("11“.\'? soeuglon of the Foreizn Relntions Commilies on February 7, 19

T the light of Senator Percx's request, T helieve that in liew of the stateme
appearing on those lines, the following showld be substituted : “Mr. Flelins,
sir, not to my knowledge.”

This i# responsive anly to the specifie Muestion asked, The ofher point whi
I was attempiing (o emphasize nnd which now will he dropped is, 1 helig
adequately covered in other responses to Renntor Derey’s guestions whi
appear immediately before and after (his exchange,

I note fromn your letter that the words “Tor &uch purposes” have heen add
af the end of Mine 20 as requested in me Jnne 6, 1973 emnunieation to Chaid o
Futhright through Assistant Seeretary  Alurshall Woeight, Moy I assume o
rectly from this that all of e othoer chunges suggested in (he June 6, 1%
communication have heen mare?

Ilease convey my sineere nnpprecintion to Rennilor Perex for s interest, Als
I hope the delny in your receipt of this tetter has not en tired any inconvenjenc
but T was in Washington when your letter arrived here mm November 26, 1073,

sincerely yours,
Ricaarp HerLums.

Senator Percy. Then putting the shoe on the other foot, has ther
ever been an implieation of any kind of reprisnl against a compan
if it does not cooperate, that if might not get licenses, that it migh
not get its OPIC guarantees, that it might not be awarded defens
contracts ¥ Has there ever been any implication of any kind of reprisa
against & company if it did not cooperate with the CIA ?

Mr. Heums. No, sir; absolutely not. As I said earlier today, thes
relatlonshllés are totally voluntary.

Senator Symixcron. Would you let me ask a question in context

Senator Percy. I would be happy to.

OVERTHROW OF CHILEAN GOVERNMENT

Senator Sysingrow. Did you try in the Central Intelligen \
to overthrow the Governmen}i': of Chile? gonee Agene

g{r. Hnngs. No, sir.

enator SYMineToN. Did you have any money pa .
nents of Allende? Y Y ¥ pussed to the oppo

Mr, HeLms. No, sir.

Senator Symineron. So the stories You were involved in that wa;
are wrong ?

Mr. Hrras. Yes, sir. T said to Senator Fulbright many months ag
that if the Agency had really gotten in behind the other candidates
and spent a lot of money and so forth the election might have com:
out differently. B

REASON FOR TALK ABOUT TIT AND GIA
Senator Syarrvgron, Why is there all {his talk about the [I'T'T ane

the CIA working toscther y " i
2 g together down there against a duly clected eoy.
ernment ? 7 ) B
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Mr, HrLms. There were a lot of conversations between members of
the Agency and members of TTT nhout political conditions in Chile,
about the possibility of a Communist-Socialist government coming
into power. As you well know, sir, the American companics have ac-
coss to us, ns they do to other people in the U.S. Government, and IT'T
was talking to a lot of people in the U.S. Government in those days
and they didn’t like the trends that were going on down there and
were consulting with a host of people, including the Agency—a lot of
this came out in the Anderson papers—but there was no exchange of
moncy hetween us. We didn’t collaborate with ITT except to exchange
this information back and forth about the course of events.

There was, as I recall it, one occasion on which ITT asked one of
our officers what they might do down there, what technigues they
might use to sort of head off thesc eventualities. Tt was a conversation
nbout this. To the best of my knowledge, the suggestions were never
carried out. Nobody did anything about it, Tt was simply a conversa-
tion.

Senator StMrnaron. Thank you.

ACQUISITION: OF INFORMATION AXD ‘“rIfINGS OF THIS KIND"

Senator Percy. In response to the gnestion from Chairman Ful-
bright on Monday, you said the Agency has connections with all kinds
of companies and corporations in the United States for purposes of
the acquisition of information and things of this kind.

Could you elnborate a little bit as to what things of this kind are?

Mr. ITEms. T am afraid that all of us go off at the mouth a little
bit and I was just trying to round off the sentence.

Senator Percy. In other words, you were strictly limiting yourself
to tho relationship between companles——

Mr. Hiwas. And the acquisition of information. -

Scnator PErcy. And the acquisition of essentially economic informa-
tion or any other information. ' :

Mr. HeLus. Different kinds of information, that is what 1 meant by
“of this kind.” In some cases it might be economic. In some eases it
might have to do with metallurgry. In some other cases it might have
to do with monetary affairs. T was simply trying to indicate that T was
not making the thing so harrow that it was simply the information
that they might care to give us. That is all.

CONNECTTONS WITH CORPORATIONS AND COMPANIES ABROAD

Senator 1I’Evcy. When you said corporations in the United States,
vou were not. implying that vou had no connection with corporations
and eompanies ahroad?

Mr rears, Oh, no, sir; we see them obroad as well, of conrse.

LTVEL 7 DECISIONMAKING AROGUT CIA-CORPORATE AYEFAIRS

Senator Pruey. At what level are decisions made about CTA-
corporate affairs 2 What is the poliey of CTA? Do CIA representatives
alwaye, as an unbreakable rule, go to the chiefl executive oflicer, or do
they ro to whirhever officer they fecl is the appropriate one ? '
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For instance, if & company has an international trade subsidia
it may not be necessary to go the dowwestic parent route, but you con
o to the subsidiary ab whatever level you feel 1s adequate to give y
authority and divection,

Mr. TTerys. That is eorveet, sir, 16 has heen my owh feeling th
one should start with the chief excentive oflicer normally beeanse it
not. fair to these companics 1o set up a relationship with sonehos
down the line that the chiefl excentive officer does not know about or
Jeast has not indicated that this other man is your point of contact.

Senator Prrev. At what level is it decided by the CLA that conta
should be established with n given company# Is it a decizion from tl
station chief, the headquarters, tho director, the National Securif
Couneil ?

Mr. Herys. Well, I don't know that, frankly, it is all that clear, b
it has been my own policy when T was Director of the Agency
encourage that they do this at the top of the compnny to begin wit

EFFECT OF PUBLICIZING CIA-CORPORATE RELATIONSHITS

Senator Prrcy. Finally, peolpla in the Third World seem almo
paranoid about the CIA, and they often use the name of the Agen:
as sort of a scapegoat for everytf;ing that happens. I would like t
gee everything possible done to protect us against this beoause it is n¢
in our national interest to have the image of the CIA as an Agen
that overthrows governments, meddles in the internal affairs of cow
tries, and so forth.

In your judgment is it going to make it harder for American con
panies to do business abroad and do what they essentially are designe
to do—to make enrnings for their stockholders, employment op
tunities for employees, provide for balance-of-payments offse
through their operations—is it going to be more difficult for them
operate abroad if there is developed a much eloser link publicly b
tween CIA and corporations abroad, taking into account the feelin
of nationalism that is running through many countries now.

Mr, Hermes. T think that is true, sir, if you are going to publici:
these relationships are close and that will obviously make it difficu
in certain of these countries where there is this xenophobia that ye
spenk of.

Senator Prrey. Do you think this could inerense suspicions towa
Americans and American companies abroad?

Mr. Herars. Well, to the extent that vou identify an individual con
pany, which then makes an identifiable target, then it makes it mo
difficult for the company. “A1 XAmerieans abroad” is a pretty wic
statement and T don’t think it malees that nmnch difference, but
somehody wants to malke a demonsteation and they find out compar
N has collaboraied with C'TA it 18 wminve easy to demonstrate in fro
oftheir hendeunrtersamd ben i deown than others,

CONPIRITATION 017 N#0C EXECTTIVED SRCRETARY
Sengter Perey, Towonl] Dl te ferve vone personal judement on

matter and il yon wanld Tike 1a have this off the reeord or you woq
rather not ecanment, don't hiesitate to cay so,
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There is a bill before Congress now, reported out unanimously
by the Government Operations Committee, and which may be re-
ferred to this committee, for confirmation of the LExecutive Secretary
of the Natlonal Security Council. 1t has been my feeling that il we
can have confirmation proceedings for the Dircctor of Central Inf—
telligence, and for every Ambassador. that the statutory position o
Lxeeutive Secretary of the National Security Council should alse be
subject to confirmation. o .

Do you have a personal opinion on this? )

Mr. Hruws, I do not, Senator Percy. 1 don’t know enough about it.
[Laughter.] ) '

Senator Percy. I will accept your evasion of the question,

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

TAYMENTS RECFIVED BY WATERCATE DEFENDANTS

The Crismatan. 1 was not sure I finished with the statemient about
which Senator Ervin asked me, Four of the Watergate defendants
lizve been said to be receiving monthly cash payments of £400 and up.
None of these interviewed knew whether a similar ﬁnanclgl arrange-
ment had been worked out for the fifth defendant, Mr. McCord. That,
i it was paid, was not. paid by the CIA or was it ? : :

Mr, HeLms. It was not. . :

The Cramrman. It was not cl)ald by CI1A. o

Mr. Martinez was not paid $400 & month. You said $100 a month,

Mr, Herms. Yes, sir, 1 did. . )

Tho CrairMan, Overa period of yeass.” - - RESEEIEE

Mr. Herms, T have forgotten how long he was doing this. .

The Crairmax. That wad stopped ns soon as you heard about his
involvement? b o

Mr. Herms, That is correct. |

ACTIVITIES OF MR, MARTINEZ -

The Criamaax. Was Mr, Martinez qualified in electronics surveil-
lance? )

Mr. Herms. I don’t know, sir. .

The Criatrman. That was not what he wasdoing. _

M. Hreras, T donbt it. At least our relationship with him Lad noth-
ingr to do with that. . . )

The Crramemax, What was it vou expected him to do for von?

Mr, Herms, We expeeted Lim to give ns the names of Cubans who
came out of Cuba recently, either Tegallv or illegally. who might be
individuals who had information about what is going on in Culba that
would be usefol to us,

PLOTS AGALNET TRESIDENT

The Cuamaras. Did vou Liear fram him or any other sauree ahont
any plot on the pat of Castro or others to disropt or endanger the
President in his campaign ?

Ay TPerars. No, sir.

The Covwax, You had nething to do with that? You had no
Leowledee of that? :

WITNESS' WILLINGANESR T TESTIFY

The Cosuerax. The Democratic conference Passed w resolution
ing, “That committee reports to the Senate on all (Cabinet desiy
and such other appointees as decined appropriate should contain o
ation of their conumitment to respond to committee requests to ap
and testify before duly constituted Senato committees,™ Tf reque
would you appear before duly constitnted committees of the Sen

Mr. Hewms. Oh, ves, sir.

The Cramman.’I thought that would be Your answer, but T |
to ask you that,

NECESSITY OF CAUTION ABOUT DISCLOSURE OF CIA CORPORATE RELAT

I think yon have covered the qnestions on these multinational co
rations. If T understand it correctly you think there shonld be
great caution about public disclosure of individual corporations’ |
tions with the CTA, Is that correet ?

Mr, Herme, Yes, sir, T do.

Mr. Chairman, if it is possible to handle these matters conecern
the CIA in executive session T would most strongly encourage
committee to do so because T think otherwise, to use n phrase 1ha
familiar to all of us, this will tend to open a Pundora’s hox,

IN’FORM.’\T!ON GATHERING FROM CORPORATIONS

Tho Criarraran, Has this practice been very widespread? Have 1
made use of a great many or oitly r few? ITT it seemed to me wi
special case in that it was in a peculiarly effective position to be of -
sinee it was in the communications field. My own thought was that p
haps this was a very rare occurrence,

an you say whether it wns or not ?
Mr. Herms, Well, sir, the communications aspect of it has play
ho role in it. '

The Cramman. I thought that was why ITT might be very clc
to you, )

Mr. Hetme. No. Sure, they are in the communications field, Int -
don’t have any business with them on (e communications,

The Crrarmax. We thomght that. having infernal communication
they might. be of particular nse to tle CILA,

My, Heess, This mieht hayve heen the ease, sir and 1 would like
sav, T must sav, T woulil like to right here stop heeanse T don't ke
whether we over have i AV conversations with themn ahont oo
munications, You know ony commniention- |
the .\,“'{‘H("\', i D Teve 1o e, Mol thepre
Hie VT that some of onp cor
o e famniliar with L,

The Coamesrss, Towng sont ol o locien ] (hine,
abond i, '

M e Nosgir .

nkup is i one pat
areeertain cipen it
mreation e over st dop T
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